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Girls Loss To Carbon 	"Thank You" 

Once again I am indebted to 
some people for filling in for me 
last week - - a great big sin- 

• cere "thank you" to Mr. Butler, 
E Edra and to Carolyn in the 
Eastland 	office 	- - the 
cooperation of these people 
made it possible for me to at- 

e tend the funeral services of an 
Uncle in Wagoner, Oklahoma, 
on Tuesday. 

- - - 
Enjoyed visiting with 

Representative and Mrs. Joe 
Hanna when they stopped by 
the Rising Star Office Friday. 

REV. A.L. 'Scooter] McCURDY 
to conduct revival at First 
Baptist 

girls ended at a fine 18 - 9 
record with one tournament 
championship and two runner 
- up trophies under their belt. 

Against Gorman, the boys 
had little luck losing 76 - 39. 
Gorman is on the way to 
another district championship 
as they are undefeated in 
district play with their closest 
competitor two losses behind. 
Mackey Elliott hit 11 points and 
Mark Griffin 6 for top honors. 

Cross Plains scored 8 points 
in the last 59 seconds to untie 
the game from 42 all to 50 - 42 
for the final tally. It was a fine 
game but the closing minute 
spelled defeat. Elliott hit 15 and 
Kevin Rust landed 11 to run the 
show for the Cats. 

The Cats also lost to Carbon 
boys 68 - 52 as they were out-
scored 23 - 12 in the final 
quarter. Elliott hit 20 and 
Robert Underwood and Nicky 
Newberry pumped in 10 apiece. 
The boys now stand at 4 - 20 on 
the season with their final 
game tonight at Putnam. 
Senior Mark Griffin will lead 
the Cats in his final high school 
basketball game. He has done a 
fine job all year. 

The Rising Star Wildcat girls 
ended their hopoes of a District 
Championship last Monday 
when they were defeated at 
Carbon by a 58 - 44 score. The 
Carbon girls outscored the Cats 
every quarter and 15 - 9 in the 
third quarter to take the upset. 
Foul trouble was a major part 
of the game for the Cats and 
Carbon hit 18 of 22 free shots to 
take the advantage. Free shots 
played a role in the game as 
both teams hit 19 field goals and 
attempted the same number of 
free shots. Pam Hill hit for 21 
points and Laurie Hill 10 as 
Jeanne Hounsel added 7 more. 
The girls ended second in the 
District at 4 - 2 as Moran wins 
the district and advances at 5 -
I during the district campaign. 

The girls lost a close game to 
Cross Plains 48 - 44 a week ago. 
Pam Hill hit 25, Laurie Hill 10 
and Hounsel 9. Monday a week 
ago, the girls got their final win 
at home over Gorman as they 
completely dominated the 
game. The final results were-.45 
- 34. Jeanne Hounsel poured in 
19 points to lead all scores. 
Laurie Hill hit 14 and Pam 12 to 
put the nail on the coffin. The 

Championshm 
•

Hopes family, I would like to take this 
On behalf of myself and my 

Ends 	
• 

opportunity to express my 
deepest appreciation, and 
thanks to the people of Gorman, 
Carbon, Kokomo, Flatwood, 
Eastland, DeLeon, 
Desdemona, Ranger, Chaney, 
Rising Star, Moran, Cisco, and 
all the communities that have 
had a part in helping me, and 
my family in this most difficult 
time in our lives. 

I would also like to express a 
special thanks to George 
Warren, and Wesley Warren 
for furnishing the beef to make 
this barbecue possible. Also all 
the ladies here at the school 
lunch room for preparing all 
the trimmings for the beef, and 
the Gorman Lions Club for 
sponsoring, and taking care of 
all the details, and the Women's 
Study Club for serving. 

Also a thank you to the 
Gorman School Board for the 
use of the facilities here, and to 
all the merchants who have 
donated all the food for the 
barbecue. 

A special thanks to KERC in 
Eastland, KCOM in Comanche, 
and WBAP in Fort Worth for 
the announcement of this 
special day. 

Also, to all those who have 
taken part in this in any shape, 
form or fashion, for all your 
prayers, kind deeds, and the 
medical funds which you gave 
so generously. Our thanks 
comes from the depths of our 
hearts, and we cannot find 
words to express our deepest 
feelings. 

We love all of you, and may 
God bless each of you. 

Jimmy Warren and Family 

Evangelists To 
Conduct Revival Cattle Owners Must Waive 

Claims Against U.S.D.A. 
At First Baptist 

have filed 
against the 

Services Here For 

Former Resident 

He said the project is coor-
dinated by Leon - Bosque 
RC&D through federal funding 
by the Soil Conservation Ser-
vice. 

New officers and directors of 
the five - county organization 
also were named at Wednesday 
night's meeting. 

Jack McCarty of Glen Rose 
was re - elected chairman of 
the executive council for 1976. 

All other 1975 officers on the 
executive council were re -
'elected, including Harry 
Bradberry of Dublin, vice 
chairman; W.D. Raley of 
Dublin, secretary - treasurer; 
and Joe Fambro of Stephen-
ville, past chairman. 

Named to the executive 
council were Judge C.K. Word 
Jr., and J.W. Hardcastle, both 
of Meridian (Bosque County); 
Betty Terrill and Bill 
McGinnis, both of DeLeon 
(Comanche County); Sam T 
Towers of Desdemona and H.V. 
O'Brien of Eastland (Eastland 
County). 

Also, Doyle Graves and 
James Watson, both of Bluff 
Dale (Erath County); and 
Temple Summers and Gerald 
Wood, both of Glen Rose 
(Somervell County). 

Eastland County Directors 
are: Joe Crisswell, Rising Star; 
Bill Brown, Gorman; James 
Wright, Eastland; James 
Ratliff, Ranger; James 
Rutherford, Rising Star; Mike 
Collins, Eastland; Bill Terry, 
Ranger; Othell Clark, Gor-
man; Jack Blackwell, Ranger; 
Judge Scott Bailey, Eastland; 
Mack Stubblefield, Carbon; 
Dick Foster, Eastland; Eugene 
Baker, Gorman; Winfred Fry, 
Cisco; Gene Abbott, Cisco; 
Jerry Pruitt, Cisco; Cecil 
Reeves, Ea stland, John Lee of 
Rising Star. 

And speaking of pleasant 
encounters - - we experienced 
just that when we attended the 
Resource Conservation and 
Development Banquet at the P 
Proctor Area Recreation 
Center last Wednesday night. 
Jack McCarty, who is chair-
man of the executive council of 
the organization, served as 
Master of Ceremonies for the 
event. It was good to visit with 
Jack and Lois. 

- - - 
The bright sunshine on 

Monday left little room for 
doubt, that if Mr. Ground Hog 
emerged from his sub-
terranean abode, then surely he 
saw his shadow, therefore we 
can expect six more weeks of 
winter weather. Of course the 
ironic thing about this situation 

t• is that we, in this area, have not 
to date experienced very much 
of the winter cold that we or-
dinarily expect this time of the 
year, no ice, only a trace of 
snow and definitely no rain, so 
if we have six weeks of winter, 
the weatherman will have to 
change the pattern. 

- - 
Congratulations to Theresa 

Scott for winning again! 
- - - 

Program 

Notice 

A change in federal 
regulations will require cattle 
owners to waive all claims 
against the federal government 
when their cattle are treated 
for scabies, reports the U.S. 
Department of Agriculture 
(USDA). 

Officials of USDA's Animal 
and Plant Health Inspection 
Service (APHIS) explained 
that cattle infested with or 
exposed to scabies mites are 
routinely treated with a USDA 
- permitted pesticide dip. This 
must be done under APHIS 
supervision or control, before 
the animals can be certified for 
interstate shipment. 

Occasionally, when losses 
result from such treatments 

cattle owners 
damage claims 
government. 

The new regulation conforms 
to a similar waiver provision 
covering cattle treated for 
fever ticks - - a provision that 
has long been in effect, APHIS 
officials said. 

The change announced 
covering scabies treatments 
was first proposed in the Oct. 
22, 1975, Federal Register. The 
public was allowed 32 days to 
comment on the proposal, 
resulting in only one adverse 
comment. Thus, the new 
waiver rule will become ef-
fective on January 28. A 
complete text of the change will 
be published in the January 28 
Federal Register. 

The Rising Star Clinic will be 
closed on February 12, 13, and 
14. The doctor will be out of 
town. 

Master of Ceremonies was 
Jack McCarty, chairman, of 
Glen Rose. 

!Invocation was given by 
H.V. O'Brien, Director, from 
Eastland. 

The Welcome was extended 
by Dr. William Calhoun, 
President, PAR Center 

Local Students Enter U.I.L. 

University and is a teacher of 
Special Education, Speech and 
English. He has served as 
pastor of the Star Baptist 
Church in Star, Texas, and 
Director of Youth Activities at 
the First Baptist Church in 
Goldthwaite, Central Baptist 
Chm-rh in rartbsIge, and First 
Baptist Church in Palestine, 
Texas. 

He has participated in youth 
programs in various points 
over the United States, Mexico 
and Canada. Reverend Mc-
Curdy stated that his ministry 
has been motivated by his 
desire "to help young people". 

Reverend R.D. Williams, 
pastor of the local church, 
extends a cordial welcome to 
everyone in the Rising Star 
area to attend the revival 
services. 

The Reverend A.L. (Scooter) 
McCurdy of San Angelo will 
conduct a series of revival 
services at the First Baptist 
Church, beginning Sunday 
evening at 7:00 p.m. Services 
will continue through Thursday 
evening. Morning services are 
scheduled each morning, 
Monday through Friday, at 7:00 
a. m. 

Jose Ball of Goldthwaite, who 
is currently serving as director 
of youth and music at the local 
church, will direct the music 
for the series of meetings. 

Reverend McCurdy is a 
native of Whitewright, Texas, a 
graduate of Howard Payne 
University, and attended 
Southwestern Baptist 
Theological Seminary in Fort 
Worth. His wife Susanne, is also 
a graduate of Howard Payne 

Competition 
RISING STAR CEMETERY Area Students Take 

Honors At Fort Worth We gratefully acknowledge 
the following contributions to 
our cemetery: 

PERMANENT FUND 
Mr. Mrs. M.L. Joyce 525.00 

• Memorial to Martin Joyce 

Nettie C. Martin, 84, of 
Arlington, formerly of Rising 
Star, died at 3 a.m. Monday in 
Arlington Convalescent Center 
after a lengthy illness. Services 
were at 1 p.m. Wednesday in 
Higginbotham Funeral Home 
Chapel. 

Owen Aikin, minister of 
Rising Star Church of Christ, 
officiated. Burial was in Sipe 
Springs Cemetery. 

Born Nettie Millwee April 3, 
1891, in Sipe Springs, Mrs. 
Martin moved to Arlington in 
1966. 

She was a member of the 
Church of Christ. Her husband, 
John Martin, preceded her in 
death. 

Survivors include a son, 
Howard Lee Livingston of 
Arlington, and a sister, Effie 
Williams of Rising Star. 

petition on April 1. 
Mrs. Linda Burns, who will 

direct the production, an-
nounced the cast as follows: 
Clown - - Clark Smith; Peggy 
- - Darla Hosch; Dr. Benson -
- Tommie Hill; Uncle George-
- Craig Campbell; the Mother 
- Susan Walker; and Miss 

Erwin - - Pam Hill. 

The cast of "Goodbye to the 
Clown" was selected in tryouts 
held on Monday at Rising Star 
High School. 

The one - act play will be 
presented in the University 
Interscholastic League corn- 

Other donations: 
Howard Barnes 420.00 

MAINTENANCE 
Mr. H.W. Simpson 550.00 
Minnie Reynolds 	52.00 

Harry Bradberry, vice -
chairman, of Dublin, in-
troduced guests 

Introduction of Agency 
Representatives was done by 
Judge C.K. Word Jr., Director, 
of Meridian. 

Recognition of Sponsors was 
by Mrs. Betty Terrill, Director, 
from DeLeon. 

The Business Session was led 
by Jack McCarty. 

Highlights of 1975 Activities 
were brought by Charles 
Haenisch, Project Coordinator 
of Stephenville. 

Drouth Creates 

Fire Hazards Band Boosters Have Planning 
Session 

Three students from the 
Cross Plains, Gorman and 
Rising Star area took the top 
honors on Saturday in the steer 
competition at the 80th annual 
Southwestern Exposition and 
Fat Stock Show in Fort Worth. 
Sherry Koenig's "Old Black 
Baldy", a 16 month old 1,230 
pound Hereford - Angus, was 
judged grand champion over 
585 other entries. 

Sherry is the 13 year old 
daughter of Mr. and Mrs. R.D. 

Ronald Bailey of Eastland, 
Soil Conservation Service 
director here, has been named 
acting project coordinator for 
the Leon - Bosque Resource, 
Conservation and Development 
Project, it was announced at 
the five - county organization's 
fifth annual meeting Wed-
nesday evening at Proctor Area 
Recreation Center. 

Mr. Bailey will replace 
Charles Haenisch who has been 
promoted and named Area 
Conservationist and relocated 
at Alice. Mr. Bailey will con-
tinue to live in Eastland and 
serve until about March 1, 
when Nat Conner will assume 
duties as project coordinator 
for the project. 

A good number of Eastland 
Countians attended the annual 
meeting and elected officers 
and directors during a business 
meeting, and were brought up 
to date on district progress by 
Haenisch. 

Eastland County projects 
detailed included the nine 
sections under study for road 
erosion work; recreational 
planning for the Eastland 
County Water Supply District 
at Lake Leon; erosion and 
beautification work at Eastland 
High School Hill where work 
could begin this summer; the 
new municipal swimming pool 
at Cisco; renovation of the 
Frank Grey Park at Gorman; 
Cisco Hospital landscaping; 
and a master plan for 
Eastland's City Park. 

County agency personnel 
present were Elmer Foster, 
FHA; and Gilbert Meredith, 
ASCS. 

John Lee of Rising Star was 
elected to the Eastland County 
Board of Directors. 

About 165 persons attended 
the annual meeting. 

The organization, which 
coordinates human and 
resource development for 
80,000 people on three million 
acres in Bosque, Comanche, 
Eastland, Erath and Somervell 
counties, has been in operation 
since 1965. 

Haenisch reviewed the 1975 
activities of the organization 
with a slide presentation. 

He described the recreational 
development in Meridian State 
Park in Bosque County, where 
128 acres of habitat im-
provement is underway for the 
Golden Cheeked Warbler, a 
rare and endangered bird 
species. 

The Leon - Bosque RC&D is 
working on the project with the 
help of the Texas Parks and 
Wildlife Dept. 

The RC&D project, which is 
sponsored by the five counties 
and the Bosque and Upper Leon 
Soil and Conservations District, 
also is involved currently in 
projects to prevent roadside 
erosion in Comanche and 
Somervell counties, Haenisch 
said. 

Koenig of Cross Plains. 
Theresa Scott's "Fuzzy", a 

Chianina - Angus cross, was 
selected as Reserve Grand 
Champion of the show. Theresa 
is the daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
Payton Scott of Rising Star. 

The Rising Star will publish a 
complete story with pictures 
about Theresa and "Fuzzy" in 
next week's issue. 

Billy Burgess, 16 year old 
student from Gorman, showed 
the Reserve Champion Angus. 

Food Stamp Amendment 

Recommends Program Changes 

Birthday 

Greetings 

A proposed amendment to 
the Food Stamp Program 
regulations would allow the 
testing of several new ad-
ministrative procedures which 
could have national ap-
plicability. 

The procedures which could 
be tested include photo iden-
tification cards, countersigned 
coupons, retrospective ac-
counting periods, client 
monthly reporting systems and 
other changes which could lead 
to more efficient program 
management. 

The proposed amendment 
outlines how states may 
renhlAct waivers of current 

The existing drouth has 
created a number of problems, 
not the least of which is the 
threat of fires to the surroun-
ding pasture lands. The local 
fire department has answered 
from three to five grass fire 
calls, every day for the past two 
or three weeks, and as the 
"long dry spell" continues, the 
fire hazard increases. 
Citizens of this area are 

urged to use extreme caution 
when burning household trash, 
building 	campfires 	or 
discarding cigarette butts. 

Bob Vaught Files 

For Representative 

As noted in last week's Rising 
Star, the pledges and con-
tributions toward the payment 
of the new uniforms may be 
made at the High School, First 
State Bank, to Reverend 
Williams at the Baptist par-
sonage, to Andy Griffin or Don 
Hosch. A receipt will be fur-
nished and the contributions 
are tax deductible. 

After a poor showing last 
year, the Band has come 
together in an amazing fashion,. 
winning in several competitive 
events and growing in size and 
experience. A Spring Concert is 
planned as part of Wildcat 
Band Week activities during 
the week of May first through 
the eighth. 

regulations and requires that 
notice of all approved projects 
must be given at least 30 days 
prior to the test. 

The proposed amendment is 
scheduled for publication in the 
Federal Register of February 
3. 1976, and comments are 
invited. These should be sent in 
writing to Vernon R. Morgan, 
Acting Director, Food Stamp ' 
Division, Food and Nutrition 
Service, U.S. Department of 
Agriculture. Washington, D.C. 
20250. 

All comments, which should 
be submitted no later than 
February 18, 1976, will be open 
to public inspection. 

Bob Vaught, Eastland County 
native, has announced that he 
has filed as a candidate for State 
Representative, District 54. 
In announcing his candidacy, 

Mr. Vaught said that he will 
conduct a vigorous campaign in 
the five-county district which 
includes Eastland, Stephens, 
Montague, Jack and Palo Pinto 
Counties. 
He stated that he will issue a 

formal statement at a latger 
date. 

Six members of the Rising 
Star Wildcat Band will attend a 
University Interscholastic 
League Solo and Ensemble 
contest in Brownwood on 
February fifth. Those attending 
under the lead of Paul 
Fullerton, Band Director, are: 
Kathy Woody - - flute, Gay 
Williams - - baritone, Jeanne 
Hounsel - - clarinet, Jenny 
Walker - - trumpet, Pam Hill 
- - bass and Sharon McGinnis 
- - alto saxophone. 

Those parents and friends 
who wish to attend this lively 
competitive entertainment 
may call Mr. Fullerton or Mr. 
Fortune for the time and place 
specifics. 

FEBRUARY 4-- 
Mark Walker 
U.Z. Aaron 

Maud Buzbee 
Beth Kizer 

FEBRUARY 5--
Phillip Hickman 
James R. Hogan 
Hubert Taylor 
Juanita Hollis 

FEBRUARY 6--
Jerry Winfrey 
John Nunnally 
Susan D. Benson 
Mrs. Love Shuns 

George W. Williams 
FEBRUARY 7-- 

Benjy Clark 
Steven Martin 

Lillian C. Morrow 
FEBRUARY 8--

Teresa Underwood 
Teresa Lawrence 

Clinton Wilson 
• Clayton Wilson 
FEBRUARY 9--

Edith Bostick 
Pearl Le Bleu 

FEBRUARY 10--
Donette Nall 
LaVerne Lee 
Helen May 

Wildcat Band 

Enters U.I.L. 
Competition 

MEMBER 

TEXAS PRESS 
ASSOCIATION 

The Band Week program 
includes an open - air auction, 
chili supper, bake sale, garage 
sale, and various drawings and 
contests. Primarily, the funds 
from this week of band activity 
will be used to pay a portion of 
the Band director's salary, as 
well as the purchase of music 
and the repair of instruments. 

Considering the financial 
plight of the school district and 
its ever - escalating cost, much 
effort and sacrifice is needed to 
assure the success of Band 
Week this May. 

An early meeting of the 
Boosters and others interested 
will be scheduled and a notice 
placed in the Rising Star. 

The Wildcat Band Boosters, 
meeting in the community 
room of the First State Bank 
Monday evening, planned a 
program of events to alleviate 
the financial problems being 
encountered by the Band. 

A series of activities to begin 
during February and to end 
with a May Day open - air 
auction should allow the school 
district to keep the Band intact 
and the Band's positive con-
tributions to the schools and the 
Rising Star trade area. 

Don 	Hosch, 	Booster 
president, in outlining the 
plans. noted that the most 
important activity at the 
moment is to collect those 
pledges made toward the 
uniform purchase that are still 
outstanding. There are four-
teen of these and they con-
stitute over fifteen hundred 
dollars of much needed funds. 
Those attending the meeting 
agreed 	and 	tentative 
arrangements are being made 
for personal calls on the out-
standing pledges, as well as on 
area residents who have not 
been solicited. 

Another extension on the 
uniform account of six 
thousand dollars was taken by 
the Boosters. The deadline on 
payment to the Fruhauf 
Uniform Company of Wichita, 
Kansas, is now not later than 
March 5. 

Mr. and Mrs. Michael 
Thornhill of May proudly an-
nounce the birth of a daughter, 
Sharla Ann, on Friday, 
January 30, in the Brownwood 
Community Hospital. She 
weighs 7 pounds and 1/2  ounce. 

Mr. and Mrs. Thornhill have 
a son, Michael, who is three 
years old. 

Sharla's paternal grand-
parents are Mr. and Mrs. Bob 
Thornhill of May. Her maternal 
grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. 
L.C. Hounsel of Rising Star. 
Great - grandparents are Mr. 
and Mrs. Carl Taylor of Rising 
Star, Mr. W.R. Thornhill of 
Oxnard, California, and Mrs. 
Gladys Carter of Rising Star; 
and also Mr. and Mrs. L.C. 
Hounsel Sr., of White Oaks. 



BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL 

DIRECTORY 
-•••,•••••••/, 

PLUMBING PROBLEMS 
Call Hutchens Plumbing 
Co. for dependable and 
reliable service, reasonable 
rates. Water heaters also 
sold and Installed. Licensed 
and Bonded. 

442.3803 
LEWIS HUTCHENS 

Rt. 2, Box 70 
Cisco, Texas 

12-271 

HAULING 
Sand, caliche and gravel 

R.D. Creech 
Phone 643-3616. 

5-tic 

We have qualified buyers 
for land in this area. If you 
are interested in buying or 
selling contact us at 
anytime. 

Jimmy Partin 

Insurance 

And Realty Co. 
3434 North 6th St. 

Office Phone 673 - 2371 

Alvin Hackfeld 692 - 9597 
Venita Raymond 692 - 5244 

DON'T LET ANYONE 
TELL YOU THAT YOU 
('ANT 
AFFORD YOUR OWN 

HOME 

Lei us show you how our 
financing plan can help you 

turn the dream of a spacious 

new all brick home into a 

living reality' 

(*all K. B. Homes Collect 

iii - 	112- 3024 
Nights, 142- 2070 

	Ntb 

White and Elna authorized 
sewing machine dealer. 
Repair all kinds, by factor) 
trained mechanic. DAVIS 
FABRICS, 610 W. 2nd, 
Cisco. tfc 
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NOTICE ) 
r r 

FOR SALE FOR SALE WANTED j H.Y. O'BRIEN, Publisher 
MRS. GEORGE STEEL , Editor 

Second Class Postage paid at Rising Star, Texas, under Act of 
Congress on March, 1870. 
Published weekly - Thursdays - by Eastland County Newspapers, 
Inc. 

We pay highest prices for scrap 
iron and metal. 

Call us collect for more in-
formation. Ph. 915 - 646 - 7058, 
Brownwood Iron and Metal Co., 
1500 Melwood 37 - tic 

FOR 	SALE--IRRIGATION 
EQUIPMENT--A complete line 
of irrigation equipment. Sub-
mersible, centrifugal and tur-
bine pumps, pipe, fittings, 
volume guns and circle system. 
Let us help you with your 
irrigation needs. Machine Shop 
and parts for pump repair--test 
pit facilities. Also come take a 
look at our Herbicide Chemical 
Applicator for chemical distri-
bution through irrigation lines. 
Largest supply in Central 
Texas. 

KIMMEL IRRIGATION 
SUPPLY, INC. 
HIGHWAY 16 

DELEON, TEXAS 76444 
PHONE 817-893.6266 

NOTICE--I have several parties 
interested in leasing land for oil 
and gas exploration in the 
Rising Star area. If you are not 
leased, please contact me for an 
offer. Charles Rutherford, Ph. 
643-4581. 29-tfc 

HAY FOR SALE--Red Top cane 
nd hay grazer, 51.50 per bale. 
hone 817-643-6532. 5.2tc 

Dr. Merle M Ellis 
Optometrist 

308 Citizens Nat'I Bank 

Building 
Brownwood, Texas 

GLASSES 

CONTACT LENSES 

Call 646 - 8778 

or Write P.O. Box 149 

FOR SALE - - New and used 
sewing machines. Repair on all 
makes. T.H. Kirkpatrick. (15 
years experience with the 
Singer Company). Phone 643 -
4141 for further information. 
3- tfc 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES: In Rising Star and adjoining counties, 
3.00 per year; in Texas, $4.00 per year; elsewhere in the U.S. and 

foreign countries, $7.00 per year 
We are. now excepting app-
lications for L.V.N.'s at North 
view Nursing Center in East-
land. Good salary and benfits. 
Contact Mrs. Nix. 401 W. Moss. 
rs-tf 

NOTICE: Anny erroneous reflection upon the character, standing, 
or reputation of any person, firm or corporation which may appear 
in the columns of this newspaper will be gladly corrected upon 
being brought to the attention of the editor. 
All advertising orders are accepted. 

STENOGRAPHER WANTED--
by Equal Opportunity Employer 
Proficient in shorthand, typing, 
spelling and grammar. Court of 
Civil Appeals, 5th floor, Court-
house, Eastland, Texas. t-96 

FOR SALE--2 bedroom home, 2 
acres land. Fruit trees, garden. 
Located 1 mile outside city 
limits. Ph. 643-2251, Jenkins 
Insurance Agency. 37-tfc 

NOW UNDER CONSTRUC-
TION--3 bedroom, 2 bath brick 
home with central heat and air, 
2 car garage, natural wood 
burning fireplace. built-in kit-
chen appliances, large dining 
area, dressing area in master 
bedroom. Located in exclusive 
Eastland area on large wooded 
lot. Call H&W Development 
Co., 62 9-1 702, for Gary. 48-tf 

M. L. TERRELL Fast, Dependable 
Fan Developing 
Palace Drug Store 
Rising Star, Texas 

ALFORD DRILLING CO. :lit  
O Water wells, shallow oil 0 

wells, See Tommy or 
• Curtis. Phone 817-643-2394 
• 52-tfc 

In ESTILT FOR SALE--Two bedroom -
home, one bath, kitchen-dining 
room combination, carport, lot 
well located in new addition. 
$12,000. Jenkins Insurance 
Agency. Phone 643-2251. 1-tfc 

WANTED--Immediate position 
available for relief cook, four 7 
hour shifts per week. Apply 
Twilite Acre Nursing Home, 
Rising Star. Texas. 52-tic 

FOR SALE - - 1 large 3 
bedroom house, 1440 sq. ft. floor 
space on 70' x 120' lot and shop 
building. 25' x 30' on 60' x 120' 
joining lot. 1 small 2 bedroom 
house on 50' x 350' lot. 
Refrigerator and stove, both 
$30. Ph. 643 - 2502, B.P. Un-
derwood, 6 - - 4tp 

- HIGHWAY 80 EAR 
PHONE szsans 	NIGHTS 141•2443 

1/4•10410016 %1000.11.1101•16011611ANV't 

HOUSES 
"New" 3 bedroom, 2 bath, brick home with central air and 

heat. Home has a fireplace and is in an exclusive addition of 
Eastland. 

Nice 2 bedroom, 1 bath home with central air and heat. Located 
on Seaman Street. $16,800.00. 

Under construction, new 3 bedroom, 2 bath, brick home. Nice 
corner lot. Well financed. 

2 bedroom, 1 bath house on 2 lots, located in Olden. $10,500.00. 
Nice 3 bedroom, 11/2  bath, home with large den, central air and 

heat, location is South Dixie. 
Nice 3 bedroom, 1 bath home, carpeted, with central heat. Good 

location. Shown by appointment only. $21,000.00 
4bedroom, 3 bath house on Dixie. Shown by appointment only. 
cbedroom, 1 bath carpeted home. Good location. $18,500.00. 
2 bedroom, 2 bath home with fireplace, corner lot on Mulberry 

Street. 
3 bedroom, 2 bath home with fireplace, could be arranged for a 

duplex. 
8 city lots suited for trailer park. $6,500.00. 
6 city lots in Ranger, well located 
Store building, station, living quarters, fixtures and stock at 

Morton Valley, $8,000.00. 
3 bedroom, 13,4 bath, carpeted, central air and heat, corner lot, 

approximately 3 years old. 
2 bedroom house, completely carpeted and paneled, central 

heat with extra lot. $13,500.00.d 	SMALL ACREAGE 
1 acre with a 3 bedroom, 2 bath, home in Olden. 
2 tracts on Interstate 20 near Cisco, lilt G.I. 
26 acres near Eastland with city water $12,600.00. 
11 acres with 2 bedroom, rock home extra nice, good barns, city 

water, on pavement, North of Eastland. 
5 acres, 3 bedroom, fireplace, den and 2 bath home, Northwest 

of Cisco. $25,000.00.d 8 acres on Interstate, Ranger, Texas. Good 
location. 

FARMS AND RANCHES 
80 acres Southwest of Cisco, good fences, two stock tanks, and 

half minerals, with a 2 bedroom home. 
163 acres, 3 bedroom home, all coastal, good fences, and barns. 

Located in the Carbon area. $475 per acre. 
668 acres some improved grasses with a 2 bedroom house, good 

barns, good well water, located in Stephens County. 
160 acres Southeast of Ranger, deer and 1,2 minerals. $300 per 

acre. 
198 acres with 3 bedroom home on pavement with city water, 70 

acres of cultivation near Lake Leon. 
245 acres, 7 miles Southeast of Eastland with city water, 1/2  

minerals, $325 per acre. 
224 acres improved grasses with good fences and good set of 

pens. $10,000 down. Owner will finance. $315 per acre. Location 
near Carbon. 

215 acres near Olden with good fences and good stock tanks. 
491 acres in Eastland County with nice brick home, some 

coastal, fenced and crossed fenced. Approximately 1.2 the 
minerals. Shown by appointment only. 

320 acres near Carbon, 60 acres of coastal, fair fences, 1/2  
minerals. $315 per acre. 

486 acres near Lake Leon with 2 bedroom rock home, 
irrigation, and good fences, on pavement. 

695 acres in Eastland County with some river bottom, $315 per 
acre 

306 acres near Eastland on Leon River with 106 acres coastal 
bermuda and remaining improved grasses, ample irrigation. 
Water and equipment for all of tract. 7 stock tanks, pecan trees, 
good fences, metal corrals and a 40 x 72' all steel barn, also other 
out buildings. 

328 acres in Stephens County. $262.50 per acre. 
320 acres with all improved grasses, good fences, 1/2  minerals, 

$350 per acre with good terms. 
160 acres with a 3 bedroom home, fireplace, 2 good tanks, 

natural gas, on pavement, city water with some love grass. 
150 acres South of Eastland, 140 acres in coastal, good fences on 

County Road with city water. $425 per acre.d 143 acres Nor-
thwest of Ranger, with 52 acres of peanuts, $375 per acre. 

74 acres with cultivation on County Road North of Eastland 
with city water on pavement. $400 per acre. 

120 acres on Sabanna River, pecan trees, deer and turkey, 12  

minerals. Good terms. 

7 acre.  
North of Eastland with city water on pavement. $400 

per  
140 acres close to Eastland with 2 bedroom home, good barns, 

good fences, $450 per acre. 

some minerals. 
815 acres south of Cross Plains with deer and turkey. Ap-

proximately 12  minerals. 

5144450acres with coastal and other improved grasses, good terms, 

acres near Albany with approximately $500 a month oil 
income, on pavement $210 per acre. 

- 150 acres north of Eastland on pavement with 77 acres of 
cultivation and city water. $400 per acre. 

1297 acres in Eastland County with some cultivation and im- 

proi3v8edacgrreass,sels
1. acres

Good  place. 
peanut allotment, 5 miles West of Rising 

6 vStar.v04e  
a$c23re5s 

per
near 

 acre.
Pu tnam, fair fences with three (3) stock tanks. 

$210 per acre. 
have other listings large and small and all listings will be 

appreciated. 

Bill's Camera Repair 
Cameras - Projectors 
Strobes - Light Meters 

4301 South 5th 
Abilene, Texas 79602 

Ph. 692 - 7418 

THE CROWN 
Medium firm, button tuft-
ed, ideal for children. One 
year guarantee. Mfg. Sag. 
Retail $59.00. Now $34.90. 
Western Mattress Co., 
1507 Austin Ave., Brown-
wood, Texas. Phone 643-
4141 in Rising Star. 4-tfc 

WANTED - - Twilite Acres 
Nursing Home is accepting 
applications for relief LVN, 
immediate position available. 
Phone 643 - 2681. 4 - tfc 

FOR SALE--2 bedroom house, 
411 W. Pioneer St., Rising Star. 
Texas. Ph. 259-2453. 5-2tp 

WE CAN BUILT for you a new 3 
bedroom brick home with 
central heat and air. Low down 
payment. Monthly payments 
$65 if you qualify. For more 
information call H&W Develop-
ment Co., 62 9-1 702, for Gary. 
4 8-tf 

FOR SALE-1 large 3 bedroom 
house, 1440 sq. ft. floor space 
on 70' x 120' lot and shop 
building 25' x 30' on 60' x 120' 
joining lot. 1 small 2 bedroom 
house on 50' x 350' lot. 
Refrigerator and stove both 
530.00. 5-tp 

FOR SALE - - All metal 
camping trailer. Ph. 643 - 3984, 
L.J. Linney. 6 - 1te 

WANTED--Bermuda grass -
sprigging. Have new 4 row 
sprigger. Phone 643-3 13 7, R.L. 
(Bob) Rust. 2-tfc 

i .60,1•111...--• •Mmaa ...... a -a. - ...ilk  

IN HEARG AID 
SALES AND SERVICE 

I leaving Aid Sales and 
service and reixtir on all 
brands. John W. Clinton. 
Box 1206, Cisco, Texas. 
442- 2168. 

The Rising Star Jaycee 
Organization meets on -
Thursday evening at 8:00 in 
the Scout Hut. 

Bob Clark-Pres. 
Ronnie Wilson-Sect. 

Jim Rutherford, Treas. 

DOG GROOMING 
Ph. 915.646-1739 

Nancy Stanley 
1-6 mos. 

CARD 
OF THANKS Political 

Announcements 

FOR SALE-3 bedroom home. 
living room, dining room and 
kitchen combination, bath. uti-
lity room. carport and storage 
room. Fully carpeted except 
kitchen and utility room. Ph. 
643-2452, Rising Star. 414 N. 
Main. 49-tic 

NOTICE--Income tax returns 
prepared. annual and quarterly 
reports. bookkeeping and no-
tary public service. Phone 725-
6156, Mrs. W.R. (Pat) Erwin. 
2-tic 

CARD OF THANKS 
Friendship is a priceless gift 
that cannot be bought or sold, 
But its value is far greater 
than a mountain made of 

gold. 
For gold is cold and lifeless 
it can neither see nor hear, 
And in the time of trouble it is 

POLITICAL CALENDAR 
The following persons have 

authorized this newspaper to 
announce their candidacy for 
political office: 

CONSTABLE PRECINCT 3 
EM. (Buddy) Turner 

N.D. Chancellor 
Hamp Kornegay 

COUNTY COMMISSIONER 
PRECINCT 3 

LT. Owen - Re - election 

FOR SALE--1969 Ford 4 door 
sedan. Higginbotham's, Rising 
Star. 5-2tc 

NOTICE - - I offer complete 
income tax service. 

Nora Tischler 
May, Texas 

Phone 259 - 2191. 
4 - 4tp 

FOR SALE--Trailer house 8' x 
24'. Living room, kitchen 
combination. I bedroom, bath-
room, hallway. Phone 643-2069. 
5-11p 

powerless to cheer 
It has no ears to listen 
no heart to understand, 
It cannot bring you comfort 
or reach out a helping hand. 
So when you ask God for a 

gift, 
be thankful if he sends 
Not diamonds, pearls or 

riches, 
but the love of real true 

friends. 

Carpenter, (Build, Remodel and 
Repair) Richard J. Cottrell, Box 
143. May, Texas. Phone 259-
2901. Consultation, estimates, 
financing, guaranteed, insured, 
references. 24 hour service, 
statewide. 5-4t 

REAL ESTATE 
65 A. on Hwy, 36, new tank, 40 

pecans, $375.00 per A. 
„ 	- - - 

55 A. more or less, pavement, 
8 peanuts, well fenced, some 
love grass, $375.00 per A. 

STATE SENATOR 
Tom ('reighton - - re - election 

SMALL HOME REPAIRS 
Reasonable rates for car-
pentry, patios, curbing, 
etc. No job too small. 
44 2-13 70 after 6 p.m. J.B. 
Reed. 2 mos. 

WANTED - - John Deere 
Model - A tractor. Phone 259 -
2572. 6 - 3tp 

C'OUNT'Y SHERIFF 
Ronnie (R.B.) White 

John Morrell 

Louis Hollywood 
- • Benny Moseley 

74 A. extra nice land, part sub 
- irrigated, love grass, coastal, 
30 new land. 

I want to express my thanks 
and appreciation for every 
prayer, visit, card, call, the 
beautiful robe and every ex-
pression of love and concern 
while I was in the hospital. 

Orlene Ware 

THE FIX-IT SHOP 
TV, radio and small ap-
pliance repair. 

Fast, dependable ser-
vice. Free pick up and 
delivery. 

Next door to Western 
Auto Store. Phone 643-7161 
10-tfc 

138 A. - • 1 peanuts, 35 
cultivation, good buy, only 
$235.00 A. 

Listings Appreciated 
('OGBURN REALTY 
893 - 6666 or 893 - 5898 

DeLeon 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 
54th DISTRICT 

JOE C. HANNA ire-elect's:mi. 
LOST - - Liver and white 
female pointer in Romney area 
January 3. Reward. 	Bill 
Philpott, Cisco, 442 - 3234. 4 - 
3tc 

CARD OF THANKS 
Words cannot express the 

kindness shown us while I was 
in the Graham Hospital with 
their prayers, letters, cards, 
flowers, and all gifts. A special 
thanks to the hospital staff, Dr. 
Addy and Dr. Cermin. 

Eva and G.C. Stroebel 

TAX ASSESSOR -
COLLECTOR 4 - tic 

Mrs. Nancy Trout FOR SALE - - 2 bedroom 
home, carpeted, built - in 
range and oven, 2 large lots, 
barn, greenhouse and fruit 
trees. $10,500. 846 Willis, 1 block 
from NURSING HOME. Phone 
817 - 643 - 4121 after 4:00 p.m. 
weekdays. All day on 
weekends. 4 - tfc 

112:217u_44 
L. 	0- a 	 C;)- 

re-electionl 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE 
District 54 

Bob Vaught 
r e‘"-.1‘1: • An 

CARD OF THANKS 
We wish to express our deep 

appreciation and thanks to all 
for the most welcome cards, 
gifts, flowers, visits and kind 
thoughts while Duby was 
hospitalized. May God bless 
you all. 

Duby and Edna Earl Jones 

FOR RENT Accident 
& Health 
Policy 

FOR SALE - - Irish Setter, 9 
months old, female, has all 
shots. $25.00. Willie Ezzell, 
Phone 643 - 5431. 5- De 

FOR RENT - - Small 2 room 
and bath efficiency furnished 
house. Bills paid except elec-
tricity. References and deposit 
required. Carport. nor children 
or pets. Mrs. Allene Lawson, 
Inquire at 308 S. Main. 3 - tp 

ON FEB. 23,1118, raussiaw 
BARON FREDERICK VON 

5TEUSEN ARRIVED AT VALLEY 
FORGE WHERE HE INSTITUTED 

A TRAINING PROGRAM THAT 
TRAAI5FORMED WASHimG-rtskis 
cour.i.errAL ARMY INTO A FAR 
MORE EFFECTIVE Fi6111IN6 FORCE! 

2903 JULY'74 M.P. 31 

FOR SALE - - 80 A, 45 
cultivation, 10 peanuts. Pecans, 
young fruit trees, 2 tanks, small 
new home. 3 miles southeast 
Rising Star. $388 per acre. 
Phone 817 - 643 - 3949. 6 - 4tc 

Safeguard Your Income 
As Well As Your Health 
Don't borrow trouble ... but 
be ready to handle it if it 
comes. Our policy keeps you 

solvent while you re-
cuperate from injury. 

Be Secure 

Jenkins_ 
Insurance Agency 
Phone 817-60:2251 
Rising Star, Texas 

CARD OF THANKS 
We express sincere gratitude 

to the people of Rising Star for 
the many kindnesses extended 
to us at the passing of our loved 
one. 

We expecially thank the staff 
of the Higginbotham Funeral 
Home, the Reverend R.D. 
Williams and the ladies of the 
First Baptist Church for the 
food. 

We also appreciate the 
beautiful floral tributes, the 
cards, visits and the kind words 
of comfort. 

The family of A.C. (Doodle) 
White 

FOR RENT - - 3 bedroom 
house, couple only. no children 
or pets. References with signed 
rental requirement. Conditions 
required of tenants. Allene 
Lawson, 308 S. Main. 4- 3tp 

FOR SALE - - Extra clean 
Speed Queen Gas Dryer. Ph. 
643 - 7411. 6 - 2tp 

FOR SALE - - 3 bedroom 
house to be moved, 205 East 
Ross, phone 643 - 6451. 6 - 3tp 

oft. 
cjme 'TECHNIQUES OF VON 

yTEuBEN HAVE LARGELY BEEN 
RePLACED eir IMPROVED MErsoo5 
OF knit.crAgy y-CIENCE But 7-4E 
g,tifioN's prz.vg FOR ExLELLENCE 
5111.4. LP.Eb DAl AMorOGTHE MEN 
AND WOMEN OF THE mcceiew 
VOLUNTEER ARVY! 

A man has to live with 
himself and he should sec to it 
that he always has good 
company. 

FOR SALE - - Bermuda grass 
sprigs dug daily. Phone 643 - 
3137. R.L. (Bob) Rust. 2- tfc 

SHUGART COUPON B & S Auto Parts 
• C B Radios &1  Accessories 
• Tape Decks 
• We Have A Complete Line Of 

Auto Parts And Accessories. 
• Lawn Mower Repair And 

Service 

John W. Bishop 
Owner - Manager 

-A-,-••••=..... 

Campbells 
Coittitry Store 

Prices Good Feb. 1 To Feb. 7 
Only While Supplies Last 

49c Pound Block Oleo--.35 
56C lesieur Peas ---- .44 

Super Value, Bread, 24 oz. Loaf --.39 
5 lb. Pure Cane Sugar--.79 

$5.00 Purchase 
Phone 259-2323 May, Texas 76857 

Thur. Feb. 19 
The Rising Star Office 

Main St. 

9 
WALLET SIZE 

COLOR PORTRAITS WE HAVE OTHER LISTINGS 
LARGE AND SMALL 

ALL LISTINGS WILL BE APPRECIATED 

RODGER TERRELL 
Home Phone 629 - 2896 

M.L. TERRELL 
Home Phone 629 - 2443 
Eastland, Texas 

990 ma. •  

die 	A SOL**  

Van Extra charge 
• x 10 	fr r 
'It*  OFFER * 

„s GROUPS * ****- 

OFFICE PHONE 629 - 1725 
HIWAY 80 EAST 
EASTLAND, TEXAS 



WASH CLOTHS 4/$1 (K) ••• rt).iger la 
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CI 	I. let 
Picidint 
A real tel P:t 	Pia. 

AU GRATIN DISH 
ALSO SERVES AS 

CASSEROLE COVER 

INFANT'S 	pp 
STRETCH SETS 	3P1 

KNEE-HI HOSE 

DOUBLE KNITS 
GREAT FOR 

COOKING' 
ATTRACTIVE 
FOR SERVING! 

COOK, SERVE AND STORE 
IN THE SAME DISHES' 

• I INDIVIDUAL 
CASSEROLES 

• X PLASTIC LIDS FOR 
CASSEROLES 

• LARGE OVAL CASSEROLE • LARGE OVAL 
AU GRATIN DISH 

, • EXTRA DEEP UTILITY PAN • MIECIUM ROUND 

• LARGE MTN COVER 
ROUND CAKE PAN • EXTRA DEEP LOAF PAN • 

LARGE STACKING MUGS 

HIGGINBOTHAM'S 
18 FRIENDLY LOCATIONS TO SERVE YOU 

Nimrod News 

The Nimrod Neighbors 
Progressive Club had their 
meeting Monday night and was 
well attended considering the 
cold. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harris of Cisco 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Charlie 
Livingston Wednesday af-
ternoon. 

• - - 
Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Pannin 

of Hooper, Nebraska, and Mrs. 
Hattie Reice of Deer Park 
visited their niece, Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe D. Ziehr and little son 
recently. 

- - - 
Josie and Alma Morris ac-

companied Mrs. Dal Brown to 
Coleman recently where they 
visited Mrs. Eunice Morris and 
her son, J.C. who was visiting 
his mother who is recovering 

• from surgery. 
- - - 

Mr. and Mrs. Jim Blackwell 
and son, Randy of Clyde, 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Arzie 
Green Sunday. 

- - - 
Mrs. Sharyn Watson was a 

visitor in Abilene Tuesday. 

Mr. and Mrs. Jake Marinello 
of San Antonio have returned 
home after several days with 
her sister, Mr. and Mrs. Wordis 
Erwin. Mr. Erwin has been ill 
for some time. 

- - - 
Mrs. O.B. Switzer was a 

supper guest of Mrs. Ola 
Thomas in Cisco Tuesday 
night. 

Gerald Holcomb and Kenneth 
Rogers of Clyde visited the Wes 
Holcombs Sunday. 

- - - 
Mr. and Mrs. J.R. Day of 

Abilene and Mr. and Mrs. 
Calvin Morris of Cross Plains 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Truett 
Dawkins recently. 

Mr. and Mrs. Claud Rich 
were Sunday luncheon guests of 
their daughter, the Loyd 
Swndles in Cisco. 

- - - 
Mrs. Eva Stroebel is slowly 

improving at home after 
several days in the E.L. 
Graham Hospital. Those 
visiting her this week were 
Mrs. Chambers, Mrs. Ernest 
Stroebel, Mr. and Mrs. Conrad 
Schaefer and Mrs. Charlie 
Livingston. 

- - - 
Mrs. Erdman is now residing 

in a rest home in Stephenville 
near her daughter, Mrs. Lor-
man. 

Mr. and Mrs. Polsen of 
Minnesota visited her sister, 
the Ernest Stroebels and other 
relatives recently. 

Sipe Springs 

News 

Roy Fancer of Carlsbad, 
N.M., visited Ruby Boswell. 

John Whittle of Austin visited 
Mr. and Mrs. G.W. Whittle. 

- - - 
Minnie Houser is in the 

Eastland Hospital but doing a 
lot better. We will all be glad 
when she gets back home. 

Mr. and Mrs. Don Leonard of 
Levelland, Mr. and Mrs. 
George Barton of New London 
and Wanda Ruth Barton of 
Tyler visited Mr. and Mrs. N.L. 
Leonard. 

- - - 
Several from Sipe Springs 

attended Mrs. Clyde (Millwee) 
Martin's funeral Wednesday. 
She was raised here at Sipe 
Springs and was Jack 
Millwee's Aunt. 

Visitors in the Jack Millwee 
home have been Mr. and Mrs. 
Layne Cotter of Baird, Mr. and 
Mrs. George Barton of New 
London, Wanda Barton of 
Tyler, and Sam and Edsell 
Millwee of Odessa. 

- - - 
Mr. Ted Barton and Mark 

and Mr. and Mrs. Jack 
Millwee, Edward and Margaret 
attended Mr. Sam Barton's 
funeral in Odessa Saturday. 
Sam Barton was from Sipe 
Springs and a brother of Bet 
Millwee and Ted Barton. 

Visitors in the George 
Leonard Home were Mr. and 
Mrs. Tony Winfrey of Cross 
Plains, Mr. and Mrs. Randy 
McDaniel and Mrs. J.D. 
Jenkins of Rising Star. 

O.E.S. Observes 
Friendship Night 

The Rising Star Chapter 
Order of the Eastern Star No. 
268 held its regular meeting 
Monday night, February 2, at 
7:30 p.m. 	 • 

Mrs. Grace Glenn, Worthy 
Matron, and Dr. Kenneth 
Morrison, Worthy Patron, 
presided at the meeting. 

A friendship program was 
presented, carrying out the 
Valentine theme. The group 
sang, "Let Me Call You 
Sweetheart". 

Gifts were presented to 
guests. Guests in attendance 
were from Eastland, Ranger, 
Sipe Springs, and Rising Star. 

Hostesses for the social hour 
were Mae McCarey and Mary 
Clark, assisted by volunteer 
members. Table decorations 
were a valentine tree and pink 
rosebuds. Valentine cake, 
candy, sandwiches, tea and 
coffee were served. 

Reporter, Opal Fleming 

-1976 

Add flavor to hamburgers by putting in one grated raw 
potato for each pound of ground meat. 
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Kincaid's 
Real Estate Corner RO) 

    

THERMAL UNDERWEAR 
Ladle's Fall And Winter 

DRESSES 
Ladle's And Children's 

HOUSES 
3 bedroom frame home, living room, dining room, kitchen, 

utility area with washer, dryer, bath, newly panelled throughout, 
single car garage and storage, corner lot, offered completely 
furnished, new Spanish style living room suite with hide - abed, 
color TV, dining room furniture, Spanish style bedroom suite, one 
brass bed and chest, one set twin beds, stove, refrigerator and 
other misc. items, all included at the price of $11,200.00. 

Large :1 bedroom frame, large living and dining room com-
bination, bath, garage, pecan trees, garden spot, large lot, 
located 115 Scurry St., Gorman. $10.500.00. Consider Terms. 

LAKE PROPERTY 

COATS & SWEATERS 
Also One Rack Ladies 

SPECIAL 
Shirts & Drawers in a light 

weight fabric for extra 
warmth!--Reg. $3.69 EACH 

• 

• 

5 

LADLE'S CO-ORDINATES 

1/2 

1612 acres Possum Kingdom, 2200 ft. frontage, 6 lodges: Main 
lodge 2775 sq. ft. (2) 1352 sq. ft., (3) 1944 sq. ft. (4) 1640 sq. ft. (5) 
1144 sq. ft., (6) 1066 sq. ft. Recreation bldg. 3600 sq. ft. All com-
pletely furnished, own water system, butane system, sewer 
system, boat dock boat launching ramp, all in good repair. For 
Sale or Trade. 

24 acres of land Lake Leon,:-over 1400 ft. water frontage, road 
frontage on 3 sides, needs a developer. $24000.00. 

100 acres, 34 mile water frontage with 30 acres irrigated from 
wells, 1 4 mile highway frontage, pecans, deer and quail hunting, 
excellent building site. $350.00 per acre. 

260 acres approx. 11 _ miles water front, good house, out 
buildings, 34 mile highway frontage, pecans, 35 ac. cult. an ex-
cellent buy at $325.00 per acre. 

SMALL TRACTS OF LANE) 
312 acres highway frontage, trees, good building site, $2000.00. 
12 acres all coastal, 4 irrigation wells, outskirts of Anson. Also 

has hog sheds and farrowing set up, completely fenced and cross 
fenced with hog wire, will G.I. $12000.00. 

25 acres, creek bottom land, highway frontage, good tank 
$10000.00. 

6312 acres of land, secluded and rough, good grass, improved 
varieties sown, no minerals, good tank, excellent deer and bird 
hunting 3 4 mile off pavement, 6 miles from town. $300.00 per acre. 
Terms available, would consider G.I. plus cash. 

Two 44 acre tracts that adjoin, tank water on both, highway 
frontage, not far out, good open grass land with scattered trees, 
city water possible. $16000.00 each tract. G.I. 

int acres good improved native pasture, close in, some trees, 
some creek bottom, net fences, 2 good tanks, good deer and bird 
hunting. City water possible. $375.00 per acre. Terms. 

70 acres coastal, good net wire fences, 2 pastures:well, tank, 
barns, close in. $400.00 per acre. City water possible. 

40 acres coastal, close in, good fences, $400 per acre. Will take 
G.I. plus cash. City water possible. 

:16 acres brush land, close in, city water, excellent location, 
$14,000.00. Will G.I. 

107 acres, good fences, barns, south of Carbon, 2 tanks, one 
well, 85 percent minerals, $350.00 per acre 

135 acres new. rising Star, several good water wells, some 
orchard, good peanut allotment, asking $350.00 per acre, make us 
an offer. On pavement. Financing available. 

FARMS AND RANCHES 
237 acres, excellent grass land, scattered clumps of live oaks, 

good highway frontage and excellent location, 2 tanks, city water 
possible, $350.00 per acre, good terms can be arranged. 

320 acres, highway frontage, 60 ac. cultivation, now in K.R. 
bluestem, creek, well, 4 tanks, good net wire fences, excellent 
terms can be arranged. $325.00 per acre. 

840 acres improved ranch, nice house, barns, corrals, several 
pastures and traps, 3 wells, 8 tanks. 2 springs, good location, on 
pavement, good bird and deer hunting, fish in tanks, good net 
fences. $350.00 per acre. Excellent terms. 

1000 acres good grass land, 2 wells, 8 tanks, good net fences, no 
bldgs., pavement, good location, $300.00 per acre. Excellent 
terms. 

650 acres rolling, semi open grass land, some bottom and river 
frontage, good fishing in river, pecans, several good tanks, 1 
water well, 40 ac. coastal, 25 acres grain, excellent deer hunting, 
air strip, net wire fences, 2 houses, 35 miles from city limits Fort 
Worth $350.00 per acre, excellent terms. 16 percent down balance 
to be arranged 81 2 percent interest. 

1068 acres highly improved ranch located on Paluxy River, 
welded pipe corrals, landing strip and hangar, good barns, ex-
ceptionally nice 3500 sq. ft. home, 3 other houses, 80 acres coastal, 
45 acres grain, excellent fishing, deer and bird hunting, 50 miles 

„from downtown Fort Worth. $600.00 per acre. Excellent terms. 15 
percent down, balance to be arranged 8 percent interest. 

All Men's And Boy's Long Sleeve 

SPORT & DRESS SHIRTS 30% OFF BASSETT BEDDING 
QUILT TOP MATTRESS 
SUPREME "312" 

REGULAR 
SIZE 
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SIZE 

KING 
SIZE 

S 

S 

S 

pfrrs-s- SET 

g %s- SET 

Fas- SET PC. BAKE'N SERVE SET 
v I IN COLORFUL 'GARDEN FLOWER' DESIGN! 

We have for sale or trade large ranches, irrigated farms, all 
sizes anywhere in the Southwest. Also motels, office buildings, 
shopping centers, commercial property of all types. Contact us 
for whatever you need. 

ROBERT M. KINCAID REAL ESTATE 
100 SouthSeaman 	 Eastland, Texas 

629 - 1781 
Robert NI. Kincaid Night Phone 629 - 2815 

The Original 

Price 

Tin  
easier to keep threads and bits of 

Dr. and Mrs. John V. 
Wheeless and daughters, Kristi 
and Kelly Kelly and Mrs. G.A. 
Schneider of Houston were 
visitors in the home of Mr. and 
Mrs. E.L. Ratcliffe and Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Ratcliffe last week. 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Gattis of 
Abilene were Sunday visitors of 
Mrs. Georgia Miller. They 
visited Miss Manon Cox and 
Mrs. Jim Christian in Eastland 
Hospital. 

- - - 
Mrs. Gladys Carter has been 

admitted to the Brownwood 
Community Hospital after 
suffering a broken leg on 
Monday. Her mailing address 
is Room 324. 

A paper bag taped to the sewing machine makes it 
material from littering the floor. 

Mr. and Mrs. George Steel, 
James and Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Bailey of Brownwood attended 
the funeral service of an uncle, 
Mr. Joe 0. Bailey in Wagoner, 
Oklahoma, on Tuesday of last 
week. 

No race can prosper till it 
learns that there is as much 
dignity in tilling a field as in 
writing a poem. 
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Those returning home from 
various hospitals last week are 
as follows: Duby Jones from 
Hendricks Hospital, Abilene; 
Mrs. James Wolf and Mrs. 
Frank Gray, Graham Hospital, 
Cisco; Mrs. Fred Cook, Gor-
man Hospital; Mrs. Wayman 
Ware, Arlington Hospital; Ben 
Chick, Veterans Hospital in Big 
Springs. 
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\CC am 
STUNNING Mrs. Katie Farris and son, 

Micky of Kokomo, Indiana, are 
visiting Mrs. Helen Donham 
and family for several days. 
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Mr. and Mrs. Foster Byrd of 
Corpus Christi spent the 
weekend in the home of his 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Lee 
Byrd, who celebrated their 59th 
anniversary. 

Rf ....T IIPA140 MALTY CO 
111•41•11 

ROCIVILL11--VitlrisiZ- Pint..-M.Y. 1:1•0 1 Mt 4 toirm.,_ IV 
•••• •s1,• Is nen lo ShIs CA: I SIN** 7 C• ••• 18 ..A. •••• tar m Nee psi Mg leme a BAYFR Realty 	229-3545 RI IIIIP0T014...i.mrs Lai bi.0 is. ' to'- 	

• 
ritte ten Orin rawer •••• • ••• C•C• rend 141• ...4 	:kali., I ior.V.P441. 	4-Kawnson, - 	 ion.- 1, ,,....4 wit , 4 .., 0,, , 4, 4... M., Thl .. •• 101tirTv *Mk. 50-'011 Ins 

0••••••.. gen isi ra. • •••• 01.• 	 sr 	•1131 	 Are MI air' . end sat., at 1.4 • 	Reeky: 	 IOC 
Cs 

am, t ins ,.... 	...c.a.-as: 
Deliettial Colonial 

..• 	I. 
••••••• pv• 1 : K Imei ea Ii 
,-,•,•eit leg I bier ' DV • 
•.N el . rat r r OM •••• VA 

1,.••. 

I 	# • r. 	tar. • 11, 

Bt • I-IF.5CA REAL 
UMW 

al, 	 41.1.1• 	GA TA 14111011•41T.N1...:-: tern CAC, 

tr -• Seartai,a, 	rg Is Believing 
nuocar 	 0•••• 	, 	 0/401 71,41eas;i0- t~nalN ii: LSO rr. 

J'1 WORTC&Ais CVll 
•-• ado 11••••0 a•ni..n rave • 
aserrs I bans • urn' ift 
•”. 	14,441, 	NIA 11•••••1 
eon 	 nAL ••• n• ••.r.  

ROGERS REA. • MC 
macs 	lear•I 	614911 
31.00 011•••.: 
te•41....4 I tern se.,, snr •• 

• niklelas WV. 1.•1 •01 .•tin 
car 	 Corns, AA. • tn. 
la. lens •M5-c, lel 'awl 

THOMPSON CO 

Century 21 

Mr. and Mrs. Weldon Roach 
were weekend visitors in the 
home of Mrs. Mary Hardy of 
San Angelo. Mr. and Mrs. 
Jimmy Roach of Seminole met 
them there. 
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Decorative, metallic crystalline plated 
3,:4'1 

diameter steel tubing. 3" clear styrene 
casters. Front railing laminated walnut 
woodgrained vinyl. Functional 
magazine rack. 

FULL COLOR 
PORTABLE 

10" Diagonal 
WHE 5254 

High Impact Cabinet 

ONLY $24995 

any  s  t er Items To oose rom 

WE HONOR 

master charge 
THE INTERBANK CARD 

Save Energy 
and Money 
by Degrees. 

THIS CHART SHOWS 
THE RELATIONSHIP OF 

YOUR THERMOSTAT SETTING 
TO OPERATING COST FOR 

WINTER HEATING.... 

Cost of 
Keeping 
Room-Heating 
Temperatures 
Above or Below 

750 

25% more 
79° 20% more 
78° 15% more 
77° 10% more 
76° 5% more 
TS° 
74° 6% less 
73 0 11% less 
72° 17% less 
71° 22% less 
70° 28% less 
68° 39% less Note: This chart 

is based on average 
residential usage 
for heating in a 
typical residence.  

A maximum daytime temperature 
setting of 68 degrees is recommended. 

Remember REDDY Supplies the energy—
but only YOU can use it wisely! 

Pack up your FREE copy of 

"ENERGY CONSERVATION" 

Booklet from 

a 
• 
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FROM OUR CHURCHES HAPPY BIRTHDAY AMERICA 
and herefs GE's GIFT toYOU! 
FROM NOW UNTIL FEB. 29, 1976, GE REDUCES PRICES 

TO ITS DEALERS SO YOU MAY GET BIG SAVINGS! 

Church of Christ 
Universal 

Full Gospel 
Assembly 

First United 

Methodist Church 

ON 

$1 20 .00 TEE 

257/100% 
SOLID STATE 

COLOR CONSOLE 

t 

truth is, we have failed to use 
the resources at hand. We wish 
we could speak like the great 
preacher or sing like the great 
singer- - yet we don't even 
witness to our neighbor, or help 
sing in the choir. We wish we 
could pray a great prayer, but 
don't spend five minutes a day 
on our knees with God in 
prayer. Many would like to be 
great missionaries or great 
workers, but won't even get up 
on Sunday morning and go to 
their own local church to 
worship God. When asked to 
teach a class or pray a prayer 
- - they pass the privilege on to 
someone else. 

Remember, God said, "The 
Lord, the Creator of the ends of 
the earth, fainteth not, neither 
is weary - - - . He giveth 
power to the faint; and to them 
that have no might, He in-
creaseth strength. If you want 
to work for God - - then live for 
Him. And let's go out and busy 
ourselves with the 'little' things 
for God, until the big ones come 
along. May we wait upon the 
Lord for strength and power 
and might and then wait upon 
Him for the place He would 
have us fill, then when we know 
what it is, " do it heartily as 
unto the Lord". 

We thank you that have 
prayed with us for the recovery 
of our son, Mike, who was in a 
car accident recently and 
hospitalized for 24 days. He is 
out of the hospital and doing 
good. May God bless you for 
'taking time to pray'. If we can 
help you in any way, please call 
us. 

Bro. McGinn 

Hast thou not known? Hast 
thou not heard, that the 
everlasting God, the Lord, the 
Creator of the ends of the 
earth, fainteth not, neither is 
weary? There is no searching 
of His understanding. 

He giveth power to the faint; 
and to them that have no might, 
He increaseth strength. Even 
the youth shall faint and be 
weary, and the young men shall 
utterly fall: But they that wait 
upon the Lord shall renew their 
strength: They shall mount up 
with wings as eagles, they shall 
run, and not be weary; and they 
shall walk, and not faint. Isaiah 
40:28 - 31. 

Most of us have admired and 
looked upon someone who we 
felt was greater - - one who 
could do more than we could. 

One such young man sidled 
up to a heavily muscled giant 
and sighed until his attention 
was attracted. "Mister, do you 
know what I'd do if I had 
muscles like you?" "No, what 
would you do?" "Why, Sir, I'd 
go out into the Woods and catch 
me the biggest bear I could 
find!" The big man looked 
down upon the young boy for a 
moment, then replied, "Son, 
there are just lots of little bears 
out there!" 

Most of us have been guilty of 
listening to a Saint of God pray 
and wish we could pray like 
that, or perhaps listen to a 
dedicated man preach or sing, 
and wish we could preach or 
sing like that. Or- - perhaps 
just wish for more strength or 
time to serve God. But, the 

The modern family is strug-
gling against great difficulties; 
the tensions created by the 
world situation; uncertainties 
due to unemployment: inade-
quate housing in our cities; 
uprooting of families due to 
population shifts, all have had 
their influence upon the lives of 
our children even as has the 
television programs viewed 
today. 

The end result of these 
difficulties is evidenced by the 
high rate of divorce, juvenile 
deliquency. broken lives, and a 
general laxity of moral stand-
ards. It is only when a family 
fulfills its highest function and 
is truly Christian that its 
members rise above these 
difficulties and thus aid in 
halting the trends threatening 
the American home. 
Someone has said, "A family 

altar alters a family." Indeed, 
in no greater way can parents 
help to bring security to the 
home than to help them to 
become dependent on God. 
Children who have the privilege 
and the heritage of a family 
altar come to know God is ever 
near to hear, to help, to guide, 
and to bless. They will be 
prepared to face life and its 
problems with confidence and 
with an unshakeable faith. 

Let each of us join withJoshua 
of old and say with hime. "As 
for me and my house, we will 
serve the Lard." 

MODEL WMC9275CO 
WBM9264 

• 100% Solid State t odular Chassis 
• Get bright. sharp color pictures with the GE 

Black Matrix Spectra-Britem IV picture tube. 
• One Touch Color -  system gives you the beau- 

tiful color pictures you pre-selected with 
one touch of a button. 

• Custom Picture Control — simultaneously 
adjusts color intensity, brightness and 
contrast with one control. 

• Boldly styled country-influenced design 
compliments both Early American and 
Mediterranean decor. Cabinet is genuine 
pecan veneers and oak solids with matching 
decorative front accents of simulated 
woodgrained molded polymers. 

BLACK AND W HITE TV STAND 

Since our visit to the 
Comanche Hospital last week to 
see Mrs. Geneva Bobeen, she 
has been transferred to the 
Veterans Hospital in Temple. It 
was reported that Jerry Winfrey 
spent a few days in Hendricks 
Hospital in Abilene this past 
week. A visit to the home of 
Mrs. Frank Gray found her to 
be recovering nicely after her 
operation two weeks ago. 
Others who have been ill in the 
past few weeks are feeling 
much better and some have 
been able to return to Church 
and worship with us. Let us 
continue our prayers each for 
the other that Our God may give 
us strength and good health. 
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In recent years, the number 
of new translations and ver- 
sions of the Scriptures has risen 
sharply. For over three hun-
dred years, the old reliable 
King James Version of 1611 
stood virtually alone. With new 
and rich discoveries of 
manuscript materials, many of 
which pushed textual studies to 
the fourth century and beyond, 
the need grew for a revision of 
the "Authorized Version". Too, 
many English terms had 
changed their meaning since 
1611, so this aspect made the 
matter even more urgent. 
Perhaps the most accurate of 
all recent English versions of 
the Scriptures has been the 
English Revised Version 0881 
and 1885,) and the kindred 
American Version of 1901. A 
more recent edition of the 
latter, called the Revised 
Standard Version, incorporates 
new manuscript discoveries 
and renders the text in modern 
English. It is highly faithful to 
the original Hebrew and Greek 
texts, based upon the most 
reliable manuscript evidence. 

A more recent effort even has 
produced what is called the 
New International Version, but 
only the New Testament is 
completed. The Old Testament 
is scheduled for printing in the 
next few years. It, too, is quite 
accurate and readable. 

Great caution should be 
exercised with regard to many 
of the current "translations", 
especially the Living Bible. The 
latter is a paraphrase, not a 
translation and embodies many 
of the personal opinions of 
Kenneth Taylor, the author. In 
many places, it is outright 
erroneous; in others, it is cheap 
and vulgar of expression. 

All who sincerely desire to 
know God's will and read it in 
modern English would do well 
to choose a version, such as the 
American Standard Version, 
the Revised Standard Version, 
or the New International 
Version, all of which are much 
more literal, and hence ac-

curate, translations. 
Come and bring your entire 

family to our Bible classes: on 
Sunday at 9:30 a.m., on Wed- 
• nesday at 7 p.m. and to the 

Assemblies on Sunday at 10:30 
a.m. and 6 p.m. 

Our sick include Elmo 
Mauldin, who remains in the 
Stephenville Hospital following 
a heart attack last Thursday 
night. He seems some better. 
Mrs. Eva Oney is undergoing 
treatment at the Eastland 
Hospital, after a fall at home. 
Minna Harding is also in the 
Eastland Hospital, suffering 
from an infection. Lessie 
Claborn is back at Twilite Acre 
in Rising Star and improved. 
Ruth Bowen is back home and 
gaining, after her surgery in 
Fort Worth. Inez Robertson 
was able to be with us in the 
Assembly last Sunday evening. 

We extend our Christian 
sympathy 	to 	Howard 
Livingston, Effie Williams and 
the other members of the 
family of Mrs. Nettie Clyde 
Martin, who passed away last 
week. Her funeral was held in 
Rising Star last Wednesday. 

We were privileged to hear 
J.C. Bailey deliver the lesson at 
the morning assembly last 
Sunday. The church here helps 
support him in the Lubbock 
Sunset School of Preaching. 

Our work among the young 
people continues to grow. All 
from Grade 4 up are urged to 
come and participate in the 
Bible classes and activities. 

May your week be a good one. 
Call us if we can serve in any 
way. 

Now Only $34995  

SAVE $50® 
"Tv PORTACOLORTV 

100%SOLID STATE 
MODEL WYA6314WD 

• 100% Solid State Modular Chassis 
• Get bright sharp color pictures with GE's 

patented In-Line picture tube system. 
• Custom Picture Control — simultaneously 

adjusts color intensity, brightness and contrast 
with one control. 

• AFC ... Automatic Fine-tuning Control 
• High impact plastic cabinet with simulated 

walnut grained finish. 

- - Owen Aikin 
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AMARILLO, Texas--The 
eight co-sponsors of the fourth 
annual Texas Beef Conference 
announced today (Jan. 28) that 
the event will be held in 
Amarillo's Villa Inn Convention 
Center on April 29. 

The day-long meeting will 
feature spokesmen for the West 
Texas State University. Texas 
Tech and Texas A and M 
agricultural schools and re-
search organizations and repre-
sentatives of various segments 
of beef feeding, procession and 
marketing groups. 

A conference search commit-
te is now in the process of 
contacting a list of potential 
speakers with the hope of 
securing a national news-maker 
for the annual T-Bone Club 
steak feed that will cap the 
convention. 

Plans for credentials and 
registration procedures are 
being finalized by conference 
officials now. Last year. nearly 
400 representatives of the beef 
industry attended the confer-
ence. 

We invite our friends and 
neighbors to come and worship 
with us. The sermons for next 
Sunday will be: Morning 
services "The Heart of Christ-
ianity" and the evening mes-
sage will center upon the Words 
of Our Lord when He said: "I 
am the Door". It will be our 
privilege come Sunday to give 
the devotion in Our Nursing 
Home. The title of our message 
will be "Searching for Fulfill-
ment". 

If we can be of assistance to 
you and yours give us a call we 
would be most happy to share 
with you. 

Hubert Taylor 

STEREO 
CENTRAL 

442-2745 , 	Cisco, Texas 	805 Ave. "D"  



STARKEY LABS. INC. 

Custom Ear 
ALL-IN—THE—EAR HEARING AID 

Individually made to fit the shape of your 
ear...and the shape of your hearing loss. 
Entire unit fits in the natural contours of 
your ear as shown above. Discover how 
much "C.E." may help you hear and 
understand. Our "ear-resistable-  otter... 

30my  No Rental Charge. 
No Dispensing Fee. 
No Earmold Cost. 
You may return 

"C.E." in 30 
days for full refund. 

100% Money Back Guarantee 
COME IN OR CALL FOR MORE DETAILS: 442 - 2168 

CLINTON HEARING AID SERVICE 
114 W. 8th, Cisco, Texas 

Dr. Ernest Davis, Extension 
Livestock Specialist, told East-
land County Cattlemen last 
week that in 1977 things should 
start looking up for cattlemen. 
Dr. Davis spoke to the 
cattlemen Monday night in 
Ranger. He said cow slaughter 
had been heavy in 1975 and if 
this continues through 1976 and 
replacement heifers are at a low 
level the market outlook for 
cattle should brighten once 
again. 
There should be a much 

smaller calf crop in 1977. By 
this time there should also be an 
expanded demand for feeder 
calves by feed lots so the overall 
catt e outlook should improve. 

Knit N' Stitch 
Gift Shop 

Needlepoint, Crewel Embroidery 

Knitting & Crochet Yarns & Needles 
Crocheted Afgans 

Luzier Cosmetics 

Open 10:00 A.M. - 5:30 P.M. 
Monday - Saturday 

Mrs. Susan Rodes-Owner 
465 W. Cypress 	Cross Plains, Texas 
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PRICES GOOD NOW THRU FEBRUARY 7 

Palace Drug Store 
Rising Star, Texas 	 Phone 643-3231 

Thursday, February 5, 1976 

Search On For Rural Hero May News 
Entha Campbell GORDON POT 

by DeMarouis Gordon 

National FHA Week 
February 1-7 the Sheraton - Dallas Hotel in 

Dallas on March 22. 
"Any individuals who per-

formed acts of life - saving 
heroism in a farm or ranch 
environment during the 1975 
calendar year are eligible for 
the award", points out Keese. 
"The nomination should in-
clude a detailed report of the 
incident, names of all persons 
involved, and the location and 
date. News pictures and stories 
will be helpful." 

Keese adds that highway or 
transportation accidents, in- 
dustrial 	accidents 	or 
recreational accidents 011 

public property are among 
those not considered eligible. 
However, exceptions may be 
made when the incident in-
volves farm and ranch families 
or employees. 

Mr. Arthur Sims of Proctor 
received a broken neck in a car 
wreck between Comanche and 
Hasse. He is in the Stephenville 
Hospital according to his 
daughter, Mrs. Charlie Skaggs. 
He is doing satisfactorily. 

Tracy Harms visited her 
grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Junior Michael last weekend. 

This not the time to put 
Di-Syston under pecan trees. 
Several people have told us they 
have heard it is time to apply 
the Di-Syston for honey-dew 
aphid control. 

All recommendations of the 
Extension Service and the 
manufacturer's label state that 
Di-Syston should be applied in 
May or early June. Some pecan 
growers apply the chemical in 
April. If it were applied now the 
effects would be gone by July 
and August when the honey 
dew aphids attact the pecan 
leaves. 

When using Di-Syston be 
sure to read and follow label 
directions. 

What can cattlemen do to 
stay in business for another 
year or so until prices hopefully 
improve? 

Mainly, producers have got 
to figure every possible way to 
cut cost. The annual cost of 
keeping a cow in Texas 
averages between $205 and 
$210. Of this. about $75 to $115 
is variable or out-of-pocket 
costs. If cattlemen can cover 
these variable costs during the 
coming year, they may remain 
in business. However, this 
means no return to land, labor 
or capital. Cattlemen who can 
stand such a limited income 
picture will still be in business 
when 1977 rolls around. 

COLLEGE STATION - - 
Some deserving individual who 
risked his or her life to save 
another will receive the 1976 
Rural Heroism Award spon-
sored by the Texas Farm and 
Ranch Safety Council. 

The council annually spon-
sors the award program to help 
promote safety in rural areas, 
announces Wayne Keese, 
agricultural engineer for the 
Texas Agricultural Extension 
Service, who serves as council 
secretary. 

All nominations must be 
submitted by February 21, to 
the Texas Farm and Ranch 
Safety C Council, Box 489, 
Waco, Texas, 76703. 

The recipient of the award 
will be presented an inscribed 
plaque at the annual meeting of 
the Texas Safety Association at 

Claude Michael, Mr. and 
Mrs. Bryan Bush of Thrifly; 
Mr, and Mrs. Junior Michael 
and Tracy Harms had Sunday 
dinner with Mr. and Mrs. 
George Michael. 

Improper pruning of trees can 
be just as bad or worse than not 
pruning them at all. On the 
other hand, proper pruning can 
turn a tree or shrub into a 
beautiful plant specimen. 

There are 10 pointers to 
consider as far as the pruning 
operation is concerned: 
I. Do not top trees. Topped 

trees often die because the 
topped branches cannot heal, 
thus letting in decay fungi and 
bacteria. Also, side branches 
below topped stubs are usually 
weaker and are subject to wind 
damage. 
2. Prune at the right season. 
Prune deciduous trees and 
shrubs, vines, ground cofers 
and evergreens during the 
winter. However, an exception 
is that spring-flowering shrubs 
such as azaleas, forsythia, 
bridal wreath and gardenias 
should be pruned after flower-
ing. 

3. Make all cuts flush with 
the trunk. 	Stubs don't heal 
properly and the decay and 
deterioration spreads down the 
trunk of the tree until wind 
topples it. 
5. Seal big cuts with pruning 

paint. Use pruning paint on 
cuts larger than one inch in 
diameter to ward off insects and 
diseases. 

6. Repair damaged plants at 
once. Plants should be kept 
healthy year-round; this means 
pruning damaged twigs or 
branches. 

7. Use common sense when 
pruning. Watch for limbs that 
may fall over power lines or 
damage other property. 

8. Always prune after 
transplanting. Pruning is 
especially important for balled-
and-burlapped plants; this 
compensates for roots lost 
during digging. 

9. Beware of the door-to-door 
pruner. If you can't handle the 
pruning job yourself, hire 
someone with an established 
operation and years of reputa-
tion. 
10. Have a reason for pruning. 

401r * * * 	** 1r* * * * * * 	* ** 
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Mr. and Mrs. Elbert 
Davidson of near Brownwood 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Fred Ash-
worth Sunday afternoon. 

NO 

LIMIT 
* 

Extra 

Charge 
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GROUPS 

* 
Gil PICTURES MADE Of GRANDPA. 
GRANDMA, DAD, MOM AND All lit 

ME ONES AT THESE SAKE LOW PRIM! 

1) Mr. and Mrs. Gene Talbot 
and Michael have recently 
returned from Seoul, Korea. 
They were stationed there 14 
months. They were allowed a 
few days of sight seeing in 
Tokyo, Hawaii, and San 
Francisco. They are now 
visiting her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Charles Skaggs. After a 
few days vacation, they will be 
at home in Grand Prairie. They 
plan to attend the University of 
Texas at Arlington. 

* 

ASK 

About Our 

ssin 
8 X 10 
OFFER 

Mr. and Mrs. Sam Altum 
attended the wedding of their 
granddaughter Debbie Kelly to 
Richard Froh on Thursday 
night of last week. 

Visiting in the home of Mr. 
and Mrs. Mike Mabra Friday 
night of last week were Mr. and 
Mrs. Claud Wheat and Ada 
Seaton of Brownwood. Sunday 
visitors were Mr. Alven and 
Shirley Mabra, also Rebecca, 
Dennis and Mistie of Fort 
Worth. Mr. and Mrs. Mike 
Mabra attended a domino and 
birthday party in the home of 
Mr. and Mrs. Claud Wheat 
Tuesday evening. It was Chris 
Joyner's 12th birthday. 

- - - 
Two men from Austin will be 

here February 19, in the in- 
terest 	of 	Community 
Development to discuss what it 
involves to incorporate our 
town. The meeting will be held 
at 7:30 p.m. in the Community 
Center. Every property owner 
is urged to attend and everyone 
is welcome. 

- - - 
On February 26, Harold 

Kennedy from FHA Unit in 
Brownwood will be out at 7:30 
p.m. in the Community 
Building to discuss necessary 
planning for a sewage system 
here. 

Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Michael 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Eric 
Howard and Emily in 
Oklahoma City last weekend. 

- - - 
Mr. R.T. Copeland remains 

in intensive care in the Hen-
drick Memorial Hospital in 
Abilene after surgery January 

Mr. and Mrs. Danny 
Chambers, Steve, Suzan and 
Matt of Carrollton visited her 
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Leroy 
Ford, and his parents Mr. and 
Mrs. Wade Chambers. 

Mr. and Mrs. Ned Allen and 
Mr. Artis Allen of Roswell 
visited Mr. John Allen in the 
Paris Hospital where John has 
been since having a heart at-
tack. Then they came by and 
visited with Mr. and Mrs. 
Henry Allen. 

Mr. Ansil Davis and Deana 
visited Mr. and Mrs. Henry 
Allen last Wednesday and 
Thursday. 

Mr. and Mrs. James Isbell, 
Mr. and Mrs. Ray Lancaster, 
and Rev. and Mrs. Armo 
Bentley visited Mrs. Howard 
Moore in the hospital in 
Comanche. 

described H s 
work to His disciples th s 
way: "It is meat and drink 
for Me to do the will of Him 
who sent Me until I have fin-
ished His work." 

Jesus Christ 

Dear Sis, 
1 Here is a congealed beet 

salad recipe that I use on my 
diet (sugar may be substituted 
for sugar twin). One cup beet 
juice hot with 1 small package 
lemon jello, stir until dissolved, 
add 1 cup diced beets, 1/2  cup 
finely cut celery, 1/4  cup finely 
cut onions, 1/4  cup sweet pepper, 
1/4  cup apple cider vinegar and 
1/4  cup sugar twin. 

- - - 
May Calvary Baptist Church 

W.M.S. met in the home of Mrs. 
James Isbell on January 27, 
1976, at 2 p.m. until 3:30. The 
social hour lasted until 5 p.m. 
The lesson was the study of 
different religious 
organizations. Those attending 
were Mrs. Lois Hardy, Mrs. 
Wanda Bentley, Mrs. Gertrue 
Harris, Mrs. Vera Jackson, 

A  Mrs. Grace Keng and the 
hostess Mrs. Maud Isbell. 

FHA--Future Homemakers of 
America. We arc a self 
supporting. non-profit, national 
organization for students in 
Homemaking and Homemaking 
related occupations, operating 
as a pan of the Homemaking 
program in private and second-
ary schools. 
The main emphasis of FHA is 

on consumer education, home-
making and family life educa-
tion combined with exploring 
jobs and careers. HERO- Home 
Economics Related Occupations 
- The emphasis of HERO is on 
preparation for jobs and careers 
with recognition that workers 
fill multiple roles as home• 
makers and community leaders. 

Our FHA Organization is 
composed of youth, by youth, 
for youth. 	Our motto is 
"Toward New Horizons". Our 
flower is the red rose which is 
symbolic of vidcant, growing 
health which contributes to 
happiness and efficiency in 
home and group lives. Our 
colors are red and white, red for 
the courage and firm determin-
ation to succeed, white for the 
purity and integrity of youth. 
Our officers for the 1975-76 year 
arc: president. Pam Hill; 1st 
vice-pres., Pam Hunt; 2nd vice 
pres.. Craig Campbell; 3rd 
vice•pres.. Gwen Winfrey; 4th 
vice-pros., Jeanne Hounsel; 
reporter, Laurie Hill; treasurer, 
Marilyn Ribb: song leader. 

Derenda Lawrence; historian. 
part_ Jenny Walker; FHA 
beau, Mike Tutor; and sponsor, 
Mrs. Dorthy Diddle. 
One of the lighter side, fun type 
things the FHA sponsorer this 
year was a Watermelon Eating 
Contest. The school champions 
in this were Butch Webb and 
Brenda McDaniel. We also 
entered a float in the Home-
coming Parade and had a bake 
sale at Homecoming. The 
HERO or HECE STUDENTS 
are making hand puppets for 
kindergarden, visiting Twilight 
Acres Nursing Home once a 
week and having bake sales for 
the HECE Apppreciation Ban-
quet. 

February 1.7 is National FHA 
Week. 

February 11 is a March of 
Dimes Seminar at Cisco High 
School on Birth defects. 

March 4 is our annual FHA 
Banquet. 

May brings our final meeting 
of the 1975-76 FHA year and the 
election of next years' officers. 
This has been a good year and 
we have learned many worth 
while things that will benefit us 
through our lives. 	Today is 
yesterdays tomorrow and today 
is yours and mine, to use as we 
will. 

Laurie Hill 
Reporter 

The May Community Im-
provement Club will host an old 
time Box Supper. Everyone is 
invited to attend Feb. 9, at 7:30 
p.m. Ladies bring your boxes 
filled with good food. Gen-
tlemen, come buy the pretty 
boxes. 

IF 
Open Tuesday and Thursday 

YOU CANT COME IN...SEND THIS COUPON. 

The Bible tells us that 
man's thief work is not his 
own work, but rather doing 
the work of God. "This is the 
work of God, that you be-
lieve on Him whom He has 
sent." The highest work is the 
furtherance of the Gospel and 
the service of the purposes of 
God. 

The Rising Star Office 
Main St. 
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"I couldn't afford to keep my wife. She 

kept breaking things . . . like fives, tens 
and twenties - 

If you seem to have trouble saving money. come to 

FIRST STATE BANK 
and let us arrange an account that is within your means. We 

have many different plans and we are sure we have one 

especially for you. Why not drop in today? 

FIRST STATE 
BANK 

COUPON 

Member F.D.I.C. 

Rising Star, Texas 

PARKING • DRIVE-IN BANKING 

EXCELLENCE IN BANKING 

20% Discount On All Permanent Waves 
During February 

Please Call For Appointment 
And Present Coupon. 
************* 

Connie's Beauty Salon 
Phone 643-4673 

Rising Star 
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Faith has the answers; 
you need only ask for them- 

re you beset by problems so numerous that 

you cannot even decide the order of their 

importance? Then let faith in God guide 

your footsteps in the right direction 

toward the answer to your difficulties. 

Loneliness, insecurity, 

discordant human relations and other woes 

will all vanish as Divine guidance enables 

you to place everything in its proper 

perspective; and then you will begin to 

enjoy the true peace of mind as your burdens 

are lifted, one by one. God has helped 

solve the problems of mankind all through 

the ages. Trust Him with yours this Sunday. 

CSCII,114C 

THE FOLLOWING MERCHANTS URGE YOU TO GO TO CHURCH 

lax',  4:e 

LONG BIANCE 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Sunday Service 	 11 a.m. 
Training Union 	 6 p.m. 
Preaching Service 	7 p.m. 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Rising Star, Texas 

Sunday School 	 9.45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	11 a.m. 
Training Union 	 6 p.m. 
Evening Worship 	 7 p.m. 
Wednesday Evening Prayer Ser- 
vice   	7 p.m. 

FIRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
May, Texas 

Eddie Martin, Pastor 
Sunuay cnuoi 	 iu a.m. 
Preaching Service 	11 atm. 
Evening Service 	7 	30 p.m. 
Wed. Prayer Service 	7 p.m. 

BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH 
West College Street 

Rising Star 
Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Preaching Service 	11 a.m. 
Sunday Evening Service 	6 p.m 
Wednesday Evening 	7 p.m.  

CALVARY BAPTIST CHURCH 
May, Texas 

Armo Bentley, Pastor 

Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Preaching Service 	11 a.m.  
Training Union 	5 	15 p.m.  
Evening Service 	 6 p.m.  
Prayer Meeting 	6.30 p.m. 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
Rising Star 

Owen Aikin, 
Minister 

SUNDAY: 
Bible Classes 	 9.30 a.m.  
Borning Assembly 	10:30 a.m. 
Evening Assembly 	6 p.m.  

WEDNESDAY: 
Devotional - Bible Study 	7 p.m. 

MOUNTAIN TOP 
PENTECOSTAL CHURCH 

Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Sunday Services 	11 a.m. 
Midweek Services Each Thursday at 
7:30 p.m. 

UNIVERSAL FULL GOSPEL 
ASSEMBLY CHURCH 

Rising Star, Texas 
Vernon McGinn, Pastor 

Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Preaching Service 	11 a.m. 
Sunday Evening 	6 	30 p.m. 
Thursday Night 	 7 p.m.  

PENGECOSTAL CHURCH 
West Highway 36 
Mrs. A.J. Martin, 

Pastor 
Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Preaching 	 11 a.m. 
Preaching 	 7•30 p.m. 
Children's Church and Bible School 

FIRST METHODIST 
Rising Star. Texas 

Hubert Taylor, Pastor 
A friendly church with a warm 

heart welcomes you to 
Sunday School 	 9.45 a.m. 
Morning Worship 	10:50 a.m. 
Evening Worship 	 6 p.m. 
Choir practice Wednesday .7:30 p.m. 

CALVARY BAPTIST 
May, Texas 

Sunday Morning Service .10:45 a.m. 
Sunday Evening Service .. . 7:30 p.m. 

METHODIST' CHURCH 
May, Texas 

Family Night Each Wednesday 
Following Fourth Sunday 
Sunday School 	 10 a.m. 
Preaching Service 	11 a.m. 
Preaching Service 	11 a.m. 
MYF 	 7 p.m. 
(Mrs. Frank Madison, President) 
Prayer Service Wednesday 

Evening Following Second Sunday. 

John Yocham 

Wilson Exxon B & S Automotive Supply Butler Motor 

Rising Star 

Chamber Of Commerce 

Winfrey Feed & Peanut Co. 

The Rising Star 

Mack's Texaco 

Somerford Gro. 

Medley Motor Co. 

Jenkins Ins. Agency 

Cecil's Truck Stop 

Elite Cafe 

Palace Drug Store 

Agnew Gro. 

Robin's Beauty Shop  

The Rising Star Clinic 

Kountry Kitchen  

City Of Rising Star 

Pollock Service Station 

Buckley Ins. Agency 

Twilite Acre Nursing Home 

4 

a 

if 

tl 

at 

81 

th 



WILDCAT COUNTRY 

Better hurry! Wildcats end 
Basketball season tonight 
against Putnam. They lost to 
Gorman 76-39 last Monday and 
Cross Plains 50-42. The Cats 
played real well against the 
Buffalos. but C.F. scored 8 
points in the last minute. The 
cats now stand at 4-19 on the 
season and 2-4 in district. 
Track is now upon us and our 

first track meet is early in 
March. The other cats will be 
working on weights for 76 
football. Tennis has started 
with Coach Paul Fullerton 
leading the netters. Golf also 
starts soon. 
Sports. Something for Everyone 

Ken 

The Senior Class is still making 
plans for our Volleyball Tour-
anment. Nothing much has 
been going on this past week. 
We arc having try-outs for the 
U.I.L.. play and everyone has 
been practicing. The play is 
titled "Goodbye to the Clown" 
and it is a mixture of comedy 
and drama. 

During our English Class we 
are involved in a career type 
program. This is set up to help 
us find out about the different 
types of careers offered. Visual 
aids, tapes. and reading mater-
ials are offered to us that give 
needed information on the 
amount of study, training, and 
personality needed for each job. 
Peggy Pei -y is taking a vacation 
in the Brownwood Hospital 
while all the rest of us Seniors 
arc sweating it out at school. 
You know some people have all 
the luck. Our last reports on 
Peggy are that she is becoming 
quite skilled in yoyo tricks and 
card games. We hope she will 
be back at school in time for 
term tests we would really hate 
to see her miss all the fun. 

Till next week 
Susan 

Graduation, a word on most 
of every senior's mind with the 
final year of high school 
stretching before us. Everyone 
is now faced with many 
important decisions that only he 
can make. We now must ask 
ourselves what we hope to 
achieve in life and set our goals 
and make our plans in that 
direction. To some of us. 
preparation for college is most 
important in our minds, others 
are just ready to get out an 
experience life as we find it. 
Announcements, caps and 
gowns, and ceremony become 
familar words to each of us as 
preparations are made for 
Commencement Night. 

Many of us vow that we will 
never miss the countless re-
search papers. numerous lec-
tures in the conduct of a mature 
adult, and the cramming for 
tests that no one studied for. I 
don't think any of us will say 
that we won't miss our friends 
who have become such an 
important part of our lives. I 
think everyone of us looks at 
graduation in a different way. 
some with reluctance and others 
with anticipation. 

Susan 

VIDEO -\;-„-dt-- 
VIGNETTES - 

Safety And 
Economy Hints 

There are no hard and fast 
guides to screen size in rela-
tionship to the size of the 
room, but sets with screens 
measuring 18 inches (diago-
nally) or more are generally 
considered "family" sets, 
while those with smaller 
screens are usually for per-
sonal viewing. 

* • • 
Although it is often true 

that television reception in a 
store isn't as good as it will 
be at home, away from the 
many sources of interference, 

the dealer should still be able 
to demonstrate a reasonably 
good picture to help you 
make your choice say experts 
at the Electronic Industries 
Association. He should also 
have a sufficient variety of 
models to give you a good 
selection. 

• • * 

IN SEARCH OF THE FUTURE 

Well, last week was full of 
fun! Tests -- and more tests! 
This week is turning out to be 
the same way. Oh, well, we 
need all the education we can 
get. Right? T.L. and L.G. 

L.G. caused some rivalry in 
Physical Science when his 
snoring caused the class to have 
a test. Wake up! L.G. 

In Physical Science we are 
studying about atoms. Their 
parts are protons, neutrons, and 
electrons. Algebra I we all are 
attempting to solve equations. 
Believe me its confusing. 
World History we finished Part 
I of Chapter 10. Now we arc on 
Part II. In Homemaking we are 
finishing up our sewing pro-
jects. The Ag II boys are still 
working in the shop of their 
projects. 
District is in the girls hands. I 
hope we can hang on. Last 
week we played C.P. for a 

5practice game. K.G. and D.L. 
and J.H. need to take courses 
on manners. The very idea 
going around making sounds 
like donkey's. 

4 
Smile 
Jenny 

IN THE FISH BOWL 

Hi! Glad to meet you! How 
arc you doing? Fine? I knew 
you would feel great. Got 
spring fever? No? You ought to 
join the crowd everyone gets it. 
Well pill-popping season is 
almost over and the colds 
starting to disappear. 
Along with spring comes 

dissecting time in biology. 
Since biology • is just before 
lunch some of us may be 
reluctant to eat a meal. Also 
track starts in the spring and 
that is hard on your stomach 
too. 

Until we meet again I'll be 
busy. 

Kim 

"Rah! Rah! Rah!" 

8 You may think that the 
R.S.H.S. cheerleaders have 
disappeared but we are still 
here. We are now looking into 

[All-Sports 
future; to April 26, 1976. our 

TAII-Sports Banquet. We will be 
trying to raise money for the 
banquet and with your help we 
will. The speaker has not yet 
been derided, but I will let you 
know about it. Everyone is 
invited to buy a ticket and 
attend the banquet. The 
atheletes will be recognized and 
awarded, the coaches will 
speak. and the results of the 
cheerleader try-outs will be 
announced. 

Keep that spirit up. 
Darla 

• 
Hi! 

The Annual Staff has really 
been busy, trying to met 
deadlines! We have only one 
more deadline to meet. 
We have taken a few pictures. 

At least M.C. and S.W. are 
trying. 
The annual staff will sell 
chances on Valentines candy. 
We really need your support, so 
if you do get a chance to buy a 
chance, please do. 

The staff is still trying to meet 
their deadlines and so far the 
annual is really looking good. I 
can hardly wait for May to get 

{here so we can see the results. 
That's about all for this week--

Pam 

L.C.'s GOLDFINGERS 

The R.S.H.S. girls are still 
tied with Moran for District. 
Tuesday they will play Carbon 
at Carbon. After winning this 
game a mutual town will be 
chosen to play Moran for 
District. Spirits are high within 
the student body and we are 

"Where Every Day Is Bargain Day" 

Thursday, February 5, 1976 CELEBRATE WITH US-IT'S OUR 
Sponsor 	 Mrs. Linda Burns 

Editor 	 Peggy Perry 

Ass't. Editor 	 Susan Walker • 
S 4 tAnn VERSA RY 
• 

Sr. Reporter - Ready For Everything. 	Susan Walker 

Jr. Reporter - Today, Not Tomorrow —  	Tricia Jones 

Soph. Reporter - In Search of the Future... 	Jenny Walker 
Freshman Reporter - In the Fishbowl   	Kim Harris 
FFA Reporter -With the.  Farmhands.... ..Doddie Chambers 
FHA 	Reporter -Toward New Horizons. Randle Bradley 

Annual Staff Reporter - A Yearbook Never Forgets 	Pam Hill 

Cheerleader RepOriellitd1 the Way Big Blue .Kathy Wilson 
Boys Sports -Wildcat Country 	 Ken Hounsel 
Girls Sports -LC's Goldfingers 	  KCD Rutherford 
Band Reporter -Do Re Mi 	 Nancy Medford 
Library Reporter -With the Bookworms 	Beth Wallace 
Reporter - at - large -Galloping Gossip 	...Clark Smith 
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Wildcat Tales 

• 

hoping the community will turn 
out to back the community will 
turn to back the cats to District. 
On To DISTRICT!!• 

TOO TALL 

TODAY NOT TOMORROW 

I mentioned last week about 
the odd-looking machines that 
were so calmly placed in the 
library. They are suppose to 
help us choose a career. I 
believe they are a little off. The 
reason for this is that some of us 

*arc ending up with an occupa-
tion we have never heard of. 
And it is all the machines fault! 

I think everyone is enjoying 
English now, ("at least for two 

/weeks") because we are work-
ing in the library. Well that is 
about all for this week. 

That's it. 
Tricia 

1972-1976 

Thanks to you, our friends and customers; 
we have completed our 4th year in business: 

WE HAVE ENDEAVORED TO KEEP OUR PRICES LOW 
AND IF BY NOW YOU HAVEN'T DISCOVERED THAT 

WE ARE COMPETITIVE, YOU HAVEN'T SHOPPED OUR 

STORE. 

FOR THE SECOND TIME WE WILL HAVE . . . 

The K E A N MACHINE, 1240 on your ra- 

dio, of Brownwood, broadcasting live from 

our store Saturday, Feb. 7th, from noon to 

5 p.m. to help us celebrate our anniversary. 

WE WILL HAVE MANY UNADVERTISED SPECIALS 

IN OUR STORE, AND THE FOLLOWING REPRESENTS 

JUST A FEW ITEMS. 

INFLATION IS A WORD THAT WE DON'T KNOW 
THE MEANING OF, AND THAT IS A FACE YOU WILL 

FIND 75% OF OUR PRICES UNCHANGED SINCE WE 

OPENED OUR STORE IN 1972. 

WE WANT YOU TO FEEL WELCOME TO COME IN 

AND SHOP OUR STORE, OR JUST BROWSE IF YOU 

WANT TO. 

Barbasol Aerosol 

Shave Cream 
11 OZ. - REG. 98c 

3 for $1.00 

Desitin Lotion Nyquil tisterine 
20 OZS. 

89c 

Haley's M.O. 
LAXATIVE 

16 Fluid Ounces 

19c 
15 OZS. 

$1.00 

6 OZS. 

79c 

Bath Beads 
Assorted Brands 

for $1.00 

BIC BUTANE 

Lighters 
6k 

Pampers 
DAYTIME - 30 CT. 

• 

$1.59 

Hair Brushes 
3 FOR 

$1.00 

THE FAMOUS 

Mood Ring 
$3.50 

HAIR COLOR 
Such As Nice & Easy, Miss 
Clairol, Naturally Blonde, 
New Dawn, Innocent Color, 

Loving Care, Etc. 

Your Choice 75c 

NEW SHIPMENT OF 

PANTY HOSE 
3 PAIR FOR 

$1.00 

Your Choice Of ... 

ANTI-PERSPIRANT 

FOOT SPRAYS 
Assorted Brands 

$1.00 

27"x54" FULLY BOUND 

THROW RUGS 
SHAG & NYLON PILE 

Over 100 To Choose From 

St® 

HAIR SETTING 

Lotion 
Our Reg. 99c Seller 

2 for 99c 

New C3 Cold Cough 

Capsules 
10 Count 

$1.00 

FUN & SUN ' 

Hats 
Men's & Ladies' 

$1.00 & Up 

VICKS 

Formula 44 
8 OZS. 

$1.59 

Hair Spray 
16 ex. Alberto V0-5 
14 Ox. Alberto Balsam 

Only 99c 

Sale starts Thursday, Feb. 5th, but the KEAN MACHINE will be 
here Saturday only. 

Ya'll Come 

New Shipment Mexican Wrought 

Iron And Pottery. 

Low Prices 

New Shipment Of 8 Track Stereo Tapes. 
Total Of 400 Tapes To Choose From. 

Rock, C&W, Easy List. Spanish 
$198 

Cross Plains Discount Center 
111 Main Street Telephone 725-6113 
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By Janet Thomas County 

Home Demonstration Agent 

atlitHIAIMUNOte 
We welcome Doyle Smith and 	Carl and Eva Strovly of 

Cisco, Mary Ann Jones and 
children of Pecos, and Mrs. 
Wilburn of Cisco visited Maud 
Hill. 

Clara Brooker as new residents 
at Twilite Acres, 

The Home Demonstration 
Clubs will have as their 
February club program the 
evolution of fashion and textilet 
through the 200 years of 
American history. The fashions 
were influenced by events in 
history as well as the values of 
the American woman. 

The club program leaders 
will present the programs next 
month. Leaders attending the 
training workshop conducted 
by Mrs. Janet Thomas, Ex-
tension Agent, were: Mrs. 
Willis Parker, Pleasant Hill 
H.D. Club; Mrs. Henry Par-
sons, Eastland H.D. Club; Mrs. 
Mary Stephens and Mrs. Etta 
Judia, Lake Cisco H.D. Club; 
Mrs. Ernest Schaefer, Word 
H.D. Club; and Mrs. Bernice 
Tankersley, Morton Valley 
H.D. Club. 

We would also like to 
welcome Martha Switzer, N.A., 
and Marby Fox, laundry relief. Congratulations to Bertie 

Medford as resident of the 
month. 

- - - 
Nell Barnes and Katherine 

Wheeler of Dallas visited Ethel 
Barnes. 

- - - 
Clara Thomas of Arlington 

visited Josie Hammonds. 

Happy Birthday to Josie 
Hammonds and Mary Hord. 

Ann Parker and Alfayette 
Parker of Hurst visited Emma 
West and Maggie Groce. 

- - - 
Mr. and Mrs. Howard 

Livingston, Sam and Edsel 
Millwee visited Bet Millwee. Mrs. Jinks Hollis and her 

sister, Edna Belye of Cisco, 
visited Clara Brooker. We send our deepest sym-

pathy to Bet Millwee for the 
loss of her brother, Sam Barton 
of Odessa. 

Happy Belated Birthday to 
Clara Brooker for the month of 
January. 

Mrs. LeRoy Chambers of 
May visited Ethel Degman. Until next week - - we wish 

health and happiness to all. Remove carpet grease spots 
caused by holiday traffic by 
pouring a generous amount of 
baking soda or corn meal on the 
spot. Work it into the pile with 
your fingers. Leave it overnight 
and vacuum off the next day. 

The Steve Williams family of 
Clyde visited Lorraine 
Williams. 

Former Student Earns High Average 

grade point average of 3.61. 
Debra is the daughter of Mr. 

and Mrs. Ray Nunnally. She 
was a 1972 honor graduate of 
Rising Star High School. 

Miss Debra Nunnally, junior 
student enrolled at the 
University of Houston, has 
completed the fall semester of 
the 1975 - 76 school year with a 

Coffee grounds kept in an 
open container help eliminate 
musty odors of cellars, 
basements, closets and even 
refrigerators. 

_ 

Many persons do not get 
enough Vitamin A and C in 

Please support MARCH OF DIMES 

"Ultimate Triumph" Through 

Cancer Memorials 

food news & cues 
from the Quaker Test Kitchens 

mot ers ma 	on birth defects Applicant information Vital 

To SS Payment 
I (111\111-111iIITI U A‘..• 	 t.LHVICE BY THE PUBLISHER 

DISEASE People who plan to apply for 
supplemental security income 
payments can save time by first 
getting together some informa-
tion about themselves, accord-
ing to Glyn Hammons. Social 
Security Distict Manager in 
Abilene. 
The supplemental security 

income program makes monthly 
payments to people with little or 
no income and limited resources 
who arc 65 or over or blind or 
disabled. People can get 
information about applying for 
the payments by calling or 
writing any social security 
office. 

"When applying," Ham• 
mons said. "it's a good idea to 
have with you as many of the 
following as possible: 	a 
checkbook, if you have one, to 
show how much you have in the 
bank, any savings account 
books, stocks and bonds, life 
insurance policies, automobile 
registration cards, latest real 
estate tax statements if you own 

02701mAR.74m,.34 

2913 mAR'74 M.D. 37 

CURL UP WITH A COOKIE 
Winter is extra-cozy when the cookie jar is full of old fash-

ioned Pecan Curls. Their attractive laciness and "snowy" edges 
are perfectly suited when everyone gathers inside. Quick or old 
fashioned oats and pecans add a pleasant chewiness, so charm-
ing with the butterscotch flavor. 

To "curl" the baked cookies, turn them upside down on a roll-
ing pin or on several straight-sided glasses. Either type of surface 
should be wrapped with paper towels or napkins so cookies won't 
fall off. Remove Pecan Curls when cool and store tightly. So good 
when you're "curled up" by the fire! 

PECAN CURLS 
Makes 4 dozen 

►  ell=11110 

How to Protect 
Your Security 

WASHINGTON. D.C.--Con-
gressman Omar Burleson an-
nounces that the U.S. Postal 
Service is searching for suitable 

Majestic Theatre 

sites as well as construction 
bids for new post office 
buildings, in two towns within 
the 17th Congressional District. 

Towns slated to get new post 
offices are Bryson in Jack 
County and Olden in Eastland 
County. 

Under the Postal Service 
program for facility construction 
contractors are asked to offer 
their construction bids along 

Your farm represents your 

life's work . . . yet one disaster 

could wipe it all out. Unless you 

have the right insurance. See us 

about proper coverage. Farm poli-

cies are our business. 
Safeguard your investment 

and put your worries to rest. 

Eastland 	 629-1220 

2 eggs 
1 teaspoon vanilla 

31 cup finely chopped pecans 
% cup Quaker oats (quick or 

old fashioned, uncooked) 
2 tablespoons confectioners 

sugar 

% cup sifted all-purpose 
flour 

14 teaspoon soda 
1 cup firmly packed brown 

sugar 
3'1  cup butter or margarine, 

soft 

Wishing... 
doesn't make 

it so! 
Birth defects 
are forever. 
Unless 
you help. 

March of Dimes 

Sec Us 'today . . 

R.L. Buckley 
Insurance Agency 

112 	 elgit 

APPLE JUICE White House Qt- 49` 

A PENLAND PRODUCTION Rising Star ---- Phone 643-4421 

1/2  Gal. 

lb. 

3 Reg. Cans E 	Texsun 46 oz. Can 59` 

$h25 

$249 

69` 

$ 44 

1/2  Gal. 

r  Gandy's 

"BUTTERMILK 

Red Bucket O 
Solid 

DMARGARINE 

o PINTO BEANS 

O POTATOES 
0 California Sunkist 

Pi  ORANGES 
1--j  Hunts 

Hines 

3 lb. 

2 lb. Bag 

10 Bag 

Deluxe 11 Duncan 

White Rain 

The bronc buster and the kid were looking for a home. 
THEY FOUND 208,000 ACRES OF TROUBLE! 

Premiere Showing Friday Thru Tuesday 

[7:30 p.m. Mat. Sat. & Sun. 2 p.m. No Passes 

their daily diets. It is important 
that persons eat four servings 
daily from the fruit and 

vegetable groups. Vitamin A is 
needed for healthy gums and 
body tissues, for growth, for 
normal vision and other con-
ditions of the skin and other 
body surfaces. A source rich in 
Vitamin A, such as dark green 
and deep yellow vegetables and 
fruits should be eaten every 
other day. Vitamin C is needed 
every day for healthy gums and 
body tissues. A source high in 
Vitamin C such as citrus or 
dark green leafy vegetables 
should be eaten daily. 

MARINATED CARROTS 
5 cups sliced carrots 
1 can tomato soup 
1 small green pepper, opt. 
34 cup sugar 
1 cup salad oil 
1 medium onion 
1 tsp. salt 
34 cup vinegar 
1 teaspoon pepper 
1 teaspoon prepared mustard 
1 teaspoon Worcestershire 

sauce 
Cook carrots until tender. 

Drain and cool. Cut onion and 
pepper in round slices. Mix 
with the carrots. Cover with 
remaining ingredients and 
marinate at least 11/2  hours or 
overnight. Serves 10. 

a home or any land, last year's 
income tax return. W-2 forms. 
and evidence of all other 
income." 

"You should also have your 
social security card," he said. 
"Disabled or blind students 18 
to 22 should have a school 
identification card, tuition re-
ceipts, or similar evidence of 
school attendance" 

The supplemental security 
income program is administ-
ered by the Social Security 
Administration, an agency of 
the U.S. Department of Health, 
Education, and Welfare. The 
Abilene social security office is 
at 142 South Pioneer Drive. The 
phone number is 698-1360 

ROY ROGERS in 

wrosa 
&Ma 

When cancer takes the life of 
someone close to us. a relative 
or friend, the loss if painful. 
However, many thoughtful per-
sons in Eastland County are 
turning losses into victories by 
making memorial gifts in 
memory of a loved one lost to 
cancer--a living memorial. 

"A gift today may spare 
others tomorrow," explained 
Josh Ammons, District 16 
Public Information Chairman 
for the American Cancer So-
ciety, a national health agency 
fighting cancer through pro-
grams of research, education, 

The H.E. Anderson Store was the first hardware store in Rising Star. This structure burned in 
1900. It was located on the site where the Higginbotham Store is now located. 

Postal Service To Construct 
Two New Buildings 

The photographs shown in this space each week are a part of a com-
memoration of this Bicentennial year. 

If you have a picture (that is at least 25 years old) and would like to 
share it with our readers, please bring it to the Rising Star newspaper 
office. These photos may be of persons or places in our own locale or of 
other places in the United States that are of historical interest. All photos 
will be returned. 

O 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 
EiGandy's Pure 

Armours Sliced 
DICE CREAM 

Fresh 	 BACON 
riGI  GRA PE FRU IT 	6 lb. 

919  'Del Monte 

EICORN 
0 

won a sunaole site as a total 
package to be considered on 
February 19, at the Dallas 
District office at Bryan and 
Ervay Street in Dallas. 

The two post office buildings 
will each have an interior floor 
space of 874 square feet. 

The buildings are to be 
constructed with private capital 
and leased to the Postal Service 
for up to 30 years each. 

and service. "The Society 
seeks in this three-fold way to 
fulfill one of mankind's greatest 
hopes--the ultimate triumph 
over cancer. Each memorial 
contribution brings the moment 
of final victory closer." 

Donors receive acknowledge-
ment of their gifts, and families 
of those honored receive a 
handsome memorial card. The 
memorial card does not state 
the amount of the gift. 
Memorial contributions for 
Eastland County should be sent 
to the American Cancer Society 
District Office, 4115-A North 
First, Abilene, Texas 769603. 

Heat oven to moderate (350°F.). Sift together flour and soda 
into bowl. Add brown sugar, butter. eggs and vanilla. Beat until 
smooth, about 2 minutes. Blend in pecans and oats. Drop by tea-
spoonfuls onto well-greased cookie sheets, allowing about 3 inches 
between cookies. 

Bake in preheated oven (350°F.1 8 to 10 minutes or until cookies 
are brown around edges. Cool about 1 minute, then carefully re-
move cookies from cookie sheets with wide spatula. Turn upside 
down over rolling pin or several straight-sided glasses which 
have been wrapped in paper towels or napkins. 

Allow to cool completely before removing from rolling pin. Sift 
confectioners sugar into a small flat bowl. To "frost" carefully 
dip edge of each cooled cookie into sugar. 

JOAN HACKETT, Inc% 
misunderstood her and 
everyone paid for it.  

n 
00000000000000000000 

0 

g°  BEEF LIVER 0 0 . O 0 

49c 
. 	 . 

lb. 	 0 0 
0 O 0 

El HAMBURGER s9  0 	 0 
0 El MEAT  . O 0 th.  69` 

O 0 
O 0 00000000000000000000 5  

CLAY 0 BiliEN. 
The scene stealin' kid 
from "Apple Dumpling 
Gang" is T.I. 

JAMES HAMPTON. from 
"The Longest Yard." 
He lalked 100 much 
for Mackintosh' good. 

ANDREW ROBINSON 
from "Dirty Harry." 
He led a menacing 
double lilt. 

99` 

$100 

$100 

59` 

$100 

55c 

89c 

$100 

2/39c 

59` 

per lb. 
ROY ROGERS In MACKINTOSH & T J 

it 	• Z SZ E'. 5 LL• GREEN 	ANC.TRE ;/ ROE>NSON 

A-c  I  JOAN. -ACK 	1  P•Jc.zec B. 	REN_ANZ; •ecteo By MAR /IN ChicaSKY 

Steroa. 3. 	SA. AGE 	5, Thkv_ON JENNINGS GOO 9, Tec-a-t-c• 
PIM 

4 • ea 	--cr lc+ 	it.a e -^ 	dos 

'ORANGE JUIC 

GAINES-BURGERS 	36 oz. Pkg. 

!ICE CREAM 

CAKE MIX 

HAIR SPRAY 

1CABBAGE 
ewe MEM alW2 	Mir SIM WM OR tisk.. 

Gooch's 	G Gain-Giant Size 

SAUSAGE 	DETERGENT 

vi 	2 lb. $r° 	$1 29 

via 	110 UM AM IMP CVA 
Lee's Food Market 

Double Buccaneer Stamps On Wednesdays 

CHUCK 

ROAST  ❑ 

lb.  69` 
	 ❑ 

Coming Fe ruary 12 
ROBERT REDFORD/FAYE DUNAWAY 

CLIFF ROBERTSON/MAX VON SYDOW 

5 lb. 

13 oz. 

TOMATO JUICE Can 

°GRAPE JELLY 

0 
0 

0 

0 

18 oz. Jar 

Our Prices Are Lower IN A STANLEY SCHNEi0EA PRODUCTION 
A SYDNEY POLLACK FILM 

E.F. Agnew & Sons 
Rising Star's Favortie Food Store Since 1920 	0 

Double S&H Green Stamps On Wednesday 	 0 

L=00000000 0000000000 
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